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ITEM NO. 2(2): GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (MAUI ISLAND PLAN: CHAPTER 8
(DIRECTED GROWTH PLAN) - MAKAWAO-PUKALANI-KULA
REGION)) (CC 07-54)

CHAIR BAISA: . . .(gavel). . Will this reconvened meeting of the General Plan
Committee please come to order. Today is July 9 th and it's a Monday morning
and we're about ten minutes after nine. Before we begin, the Chair would like to
ask if everyone would turn their cell phones and anything else you have that
might make noise to the silent mode and that goes for me, too. Good morning, I
am Councilmember Gladys Baisa, Chair of this Committee. This is the
reconvened meeting of July 5 th , 2012, and this morning we will continue our
review of the Makawao-Pukalani-Kula Region. Chair would like to introduce the
Members that are here this morning and we're all voting Members of this
Committee. I'd like to introduce Don Couch, the Committee Vice-Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Don. Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Danny Mateo, Council Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Chair. We have Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning and Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Excused this morning is Member Bob Carroll, Member
Hokama, and Member Joe Pontanilla. Mr. Pontanilla will be joining us later this
morning. From the Administration we have Will Spence, our Planning Director.
MR. SPENCE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Welcome back.
MR. SPENCE: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: We have John Summers, our Administrative Planning Officer.
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MR. SUMMERS: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Simone Bosco, our Senior Planner.
MS. BOSCO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Mike Napier, GIS Analyst from. . .and by the way, these folks are all
from the Planning Department. Mike.
MR. NAPIER: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. We have Dan McNulty-Huffman.
MR. MCNULTY-HUFFMAN: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. We have Peter Graves, GIS Analyst.
MR. GRAVES: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning and we have Mark King, GIS Analyst.
MR. KING: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning and we also have James Giroux, our Deputy Corporation
Counsel.
MR. GIROUX: Aloha, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. We also have our Committee Staff. We have Kirstin
Hamman, our Legislative Attorney. We have Josiah Nishita, our Legislative
Analyst, and Clarita Balala, our Committee Secretary. Good morning, Staff, and
thank you for all your hard work. This morning we're. . .Members, at our
meeting on July 5 th we completed public testimony and began discussing Map Ul.
There is a motion pending to approve Map Ul including the amendments made
on July 5th. We left off in the middle of our discussion about the proposed
Greenbelt area between Pukalani and Makawao. We will begin our discussion
there. As a reminder, when we get to the areas on Map Ul that are within the
Paia-Haiku Community Plan Area and overlap with Map N2 for Paia-Haiku, I
will ask for a motion to postpone the pending main motion until tomorrow July 10
when we will be discussing the Paia and Haiku areas. We will then move on to
Maps U2 through U4 and the remaining texts for this region. The main motion is
pending to approve the 2010 version of Map U 1 including amendments already
made. The Committee is in the middle of discussion and amendments to Map Ul
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relating to areas in the Makawao, Pukalani, and Kula regions. So we will go back
again to that area that we were talking about when we adjourn. . .not adjourned,
when we recessed on Friday and that was the Greenbelt area between Pukalani
and Makawao. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. And if we could have the Planning
Department discuss a little bit further that 58-acre parcel, the implications of if we
leave it in Greenbelt, what the County is most likely going to be required to do,
please?
MR. SPENCE: Okay. Mr. Couch, I see a couple things with this property and we're just
talking right along the property bound by the Pukalani Bypass and Apana Road
that area -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MR. SPENCE: --right there, that's correct. Okay. I see a number of possibilities, and
pardon me, I have a little bit of a cold so if I stop and sneeze profusely for a little
bit. I see a number of possibilities for this property, and first let me say this is a
very important property in, you know, with...there's been a lot of discussion
about how to keep community separate, keep a separate identity. In this case,
we're talking about Makawao Town and Pukalani, and this is really the open
space that provides sort of a identifier and separates the two, so it's very
important planning conceptually. I see any number of options for this. One,
certainly the County can purchase it outright, I mean, because as it stands we're
saying that, you know, really nothing should be built on this property. We could
also leave it for the. . .there's been suggestions that as a community plan process
goes forward, we could discuss, you know, filling in. . .sort of filling in the details
on this, you know, the. . .for that community plan process, you could say that, you
know, what kind of project could go there, what kind of structures could go there,
those kinds of things. But there is. . .or we could designate, you know, the
Committee could choose not to designate it as a Greenway, the Committee could
also choose to designate a portion of it as a Greenway and leave the rest of it in
Agriculture, so there's any number of possibilities that this Committee could do.
However, the Committee decides, you know, it is a very important divider
between the two communities as an identifying piece.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Spence. My question is, if we do keep that
designated as that. does that force the landowner to not be able to do what he
can. . .is legally able to do now as far as number of dwellings and whatnot?
MR. SPENCE: My understanding of it is his designation would prevent him from. . .it's
sort of like we talked about in Makena, that Preservation.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. SPENCE: So we don't want anything built there.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So at this point, what is he legally entitled to build on
these 58 acres? I know it's this section right here, yeah?
MR. SPENCE: Okay. Right now, it's zoned Agriculture so he would be able to do. . .the
owner would be able to do an Agricultural subdivision. Staff's telling me that
they could do nine agricultural lots.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And then if. . .and therefore, put a one or two dwellings
on those. . .each of those lots.
MR. SPENCE: That would be correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And if it were Greenbelt there would be zero dwellings?
MR. SPENCE: That. . .my understanding of that designation is that is correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BALSA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Spence, been looking at
the map, what was the rationale that we're basically taking all the area from this
side of the street, but we're not continuing this Greenbelt here up through this
side? Was any thought given to moving this boundary back to maybe this line so
that we have a balance on both sides of the road which would allow us possibly to
give a little bit of space here if we were to just continue this line up here as
opposed to taking the entire parcel?
MR. SPENCE: I know that along this part of the highway here on this. . .we're talking
about on the Pukalani side of the Pukalani Bypass.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Correct.
MR. SPENCE: There's a church located in here, they have their Public/Quasi-Public
zoning, but then also when you're circuiting down in here, I know of one rezoning
right along Makani Road that was passed by the Council a number of years ago,
I'm not sure about the remainder, but so there are significant entitlements in place
on that side of the road.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. But my understanding is this parcel here that the
church sits on comes quite a ways down. I don't have my. . .is this the same TMK
here as the church? I can't see a line dividing there.
MR. SPENCE: So it appears from the one map that's up on the screen, the church
property is shown in blue here and the remainder of this along the Bypass would
also be in just a little bit mauka of the church property. There's a. . .that would be
Agriculture.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: There's no line like there is here. Is that the same TMK,
just different zoning?
MR. SPENCE: I believe that's correct. Staff is saying that that is true.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So is the bottom portion Ag, too?
MR. SPENCE: Yes. So only the area marked in blue is a zoned Public/Quasi-Public.
The remainder of the property makai side. . .funny, it sort of goes towards the top
of the screen. On the makai side, that would be Agriculture and then there
appears to be a small amount on the rnauka side that is also Agriculture.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Was there any thought given to moving this line back to
here since this is Ag and this is Public/Quasi-Public and this is Ag again?
MR. SPENCE: I'm not aware of any discussion along those lines.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, it just seems to me that we're taking all of
the open space out of one side on the road and one owner as opposed to, for lack
of a better term, sharing the pain a bit. I would like to see whether it makes sense
to move this line to this border here.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, any comments?
MR. SPENCE: That would certainly be a possibility and I assume--I don't want to
assume incorrectly--that you're talking about increasing the open space on the
Pukalani side -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
MR. SPENCE: --and -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Correct.
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MR. SPENCE: --decreasing that open space by the same amount on the Makawao side.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well, if you zoom out just a little bit. If we were to take
something about the same width as this point here then just take it up there. The
other challenge that we have, Madam Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --and Mr. Spence, is that this parcel and this parcel are
owned by the same person.
MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And so we're taking a chunk out of this and there was
some discussion last week about. . .well, we can transfer rights from this parcel to
this parcel. But this parcel is. . .has two important roadway frontages, it's on the
Bypass and it's also on Haleakala as you go up past King Kekaulike, so I don't see
us wanting any significant Development Rights being transferred from here to
here, because we have the same, to me, we have the same issue of wanting to
have some setback from the Bypass and the. . .and the Haleakala Highway.
MR. SPENCE: I think that's true and I also think that if you are going to discuss
Transfer Development Rights, you would also want to be putting say a Rural
Boundary on that. . .on the upper piece here in order to accommodate that extra
Development Rights. That makes sense. Right now that property is zoned
Agriculture so he could. . .the owner can do an Ag subdivision subject to the
sliding scale, et cetera. If we're talking about allowing the density that's
permitted right now under the zoning here and transferring it to the mauka side
then you're talking about something that's in and above what's permitted by the
zoning, so you would have to say put in a new Growth Boundary to accommodate
that extra density.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So what would be the. . .1 guess this is almost something
for Mr. Giroux. but if we were to say we'd. . .if this lot would accommodate nine
parcels or could be subdivided into nine parcels, could we simply say that we
transfer that same nine parcels to this density or, you know, take part of it and just
transfer the units over? We don't have the clustering in ordinance at this point so
we, you know, we don't have that option yet, but I guess that's something we can
do at some point.
MR. SPENCE: That's certainly.. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm just not. . .I'm not comfortable with protecting this
and not protecting this and not protecting this to some degree, because these are
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all important places for visitors to go, and the more we have and we're driving
through subdivision after subdivision, the less enjoyable it is.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, any comments?
MR. SPENCE: No comments. I understand the concern. That's one of the scenic.
welcome to Upcountry, kind of view sheds. Certainly, one of the things we're
gonna wanna do is as soon as this plan is done is start working on the clustering
ordinance, and that's also another possibility if you have part of it designated as,
you know, as protected area and you could cluster those other homes within a
smaller area, that's something that could work.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, does it makes sense for us to ask the
Department to.. .rather than acting on this right now, does it makes sense for us to
have the Department discuss with the landowner's representative what might
work for not just that parcel but this one as well?
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Then.. .
CHAIR BAISA: You know, if.. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: 'Cause we don't have to act on this map today. It may
happen tomorrow or the next day but. . .not the next day but.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Depends of course about how we post it, but, you know, we can always
defer something until another time if we're not comfortable. I think it's better
that we get it sorted out before we act and then try to unsort it.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'd be more comfortable with that if you don't have a
problem with that.
CHAIR BAISA: No, I don't have a problem with it. Mr. Couch, you were trying to say
something?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It goes along with what Mr. White was talking about here,
moving the line down here. If we were to do that, would that all of a sudden
make the church property that is zoned Public/Quasi-Public nonconforming to the
General Plan?
MR. SPENCE: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
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MR. SPENCE: I should say this, it would raise serious questions -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: --if they need a building permit or something, we would go, there's a
conflict.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. SPENCE: So and I don't know if Mr. White's intending on making a motion to do
that, if he does then I have comments on that.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Not at this time, but I'd.. .
CHAIR BAISA: You'd like to.. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Part of what I'd like the Planning Department to give
some thought to, but I don't have a problem with it coming along that way and
avoiding the Public/Quasi-Public -MR. SPENCE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --portions.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That would be my comment. Thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So what I'm hearing is that we would like to defer this until a
later time and we'll talk about it when we have an opportunity on the break and
then we'll decide when that deferment will be. Okay. Yes, Mr. Couch? Now we
can move on.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair, real quick.. .
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sorry, Ms. Cochran, I didn't see your hand.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, no problem. Yeah, just curious, is
Planning Department willing to or have decided to set up a date to speak, I think,
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to Mr. Horovitz or whoever the representative is of this parcel? 'Cause I think we
shouldn't be redrawing lines unless we've discussed and set up something, you
know, to discuss with. . .I know we are, but I'm just asking Department right now
if that is in the making, if you folks are willing to do this?
MR. SPENCE: Oh, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Like quickly so we can. . .okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. It is going to be quickly, because we have to
move here -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: --and so, you know, I'm sure that the Department will do it the first
opportunity they have.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, Chair, also I think I thought Mr. Couch's
eluding to the fact about a sort of takings issue on this one, and I believe it was
maybe more directed to Corporation Counsel to address that sort of, that concept,
if what we're doing with the Greenbelt/Greenway type of concept in this area is
doing just that? So I just kinda want comments.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux?
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Madam Chair. You know, I was just listening to the
conversation and I'm thinking that to offer it up, if the Chair wants, that we'd
possibly go into an executive session just to talk about this parcel and the
uniqueness of it, you know, because I've been giving you the general scope of
takings and things like that. But this seems to be a real critical juncture and I
think it would help that if we could just speak freely as far as what our liabilities
and concerns are in executive session.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Giroux.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair is definitely will entertain that if it's. . .it sounds like that's a
recommendation from Corp. Counsel. You know, I always say let's listen to our
Corp. Counsel, that's why we have him here. Chair will entertain. . .Members,
Chair will. . .yeah, Chair will entertain a motion to convene an executive meeting
for this Committee item pursuant to Subsection 92.5(a)(4) of the Hawaii Revised
Statutes, to consult with legal counsel on questions and issues pertaining to the
powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and liabilities of the County, and the
Council, and the Committee.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Is there
any discussion on the motion? I think we've already had the discussion, so we
will restate the motion and we're ready to go. We'll call for the vote.
Ms.. . .would you please restate? Or I can.
MS. HAMMAN: Yeah, I think the motion pending is to -CHAIR BAISA: It's very clear. It's just to go into executive session -MS. HAMMAN: --go into executive, right.
CHAIR BAISA: --so we can consult with legal counsel. All those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, say no. Motion carries.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, and Pontanilla.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open session and CONVENE
executive session.
CHAIR BAISA: The meeting will be in -MS. HAMMAN: Recess.
CHAIR BAISA: --recess while we do our executive session. Only those that are
involved will be allowed to remain in Chambers so all those in. . .we said aye and
no. Okay, motion carried. Meeting is now in recess. .. (gavel).. .
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RECESS:

9:30 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:40 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . (gavel). . . The General Plan Committee will come back to order
and we are reconvened. Chair would like to thank everybody for allowing us to
have that executive session. It was very important to the decisions that we're
about to make today. Chair would like to note for the record that in the executive
session, we received two non-confidential documents and they need to be
referenced so that they will be on the record. One is a letter to the Maui Planning
Commission, and it is from Giampaolo Paul Boschetti and it's regard. . .it's in
regard to the matter that we're talking about. And we also received a copy of an
e-mail from Simone Bosco to the same person, Giampaolo Boschetti, and it was
dated 6/1/2012 and it's in regard to this parcel also. These are non-confidential
documents, so they will be available. Okay. Members, let us proceed with the
matter we were discussing before we took our break. Is there any proposal for an
amendment to what is already in the plan? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I would move to include or to
reduce the setback here to a 500-foot width, and I would like that to continue that
500-foot width up the Bypass, and then up Haleakala Highway, and then when it
gets past the high school, I want it both sides of the...of Haleakala Highway or
Haleakala Road.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. White
Mr. White, can you elaborate?

,

seconded by Mr. Victorino.

COUNCII,MEMBER WHITE: My interest is that this is a very important byway and if
there's one thing that I think we would all like to do for our kids is to preserve the
open feeling of Upcountry, and the thought here is that. . .if we were to make this
Greenbelt and with the understanding that that would be possibly put in to OS-2
zoning, which would allow for agricultural use and other such things.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White, can you explain OS-2? You know, the general public
doesn't know the vernacular that we use here.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well, maybe it'd be more appropriate for somebody who
knows a little more of the details what OS-2 allows. Maybe, Mr. Summers can
provide that?
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CHAIR BAISA: After you finish, I'll have him explain.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: But the thought is that we would be able to through
ordinance Transfer any Development Rights that would be involved here to the
remainder of the parcels so that the owners wouldn't be losing any density. They
would simply be allowing us to maintain the feel of Upcountry, and so this 500foot Open Space would continue up the highway or up Haleakala Road.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Well, Mr. Summers, can you explain what OS-2 means, please?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. In Title 19, the Zoning Code, we have Chapter 19.07,
which is our Open Space Zoning District. We have two subcategories an OS-1
category and then OS-2 category. The OS-2 category allows a broader range of
uses and is defined to be appropriate for Greenbelt types of activities. Agriculture
is a permitted use in OS-2 category, as well as some active recreational activities,
provided that the use is consistent with the purpose and intent of that subdistrict.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Just a further explain. If. . .and maybe the Staff could
put in what that 500-foot boundary would look like'?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: They're doing it. They're working on it.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Anyway -CHAIR BAISA: GIS folks, if you could put that proposal up?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --for example, our understanding is that this 57-acre
parcel could be subdivided under current ordinance into nine lots of varying sizes,
but let's just say they were all the same size, the lots could be done in this
orientation so that the Open Space would be left as for agricultural use and then
the structures could be built within the portion that is not in the Open Space part.
MR. SUMMERS: Yes, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR BALSA: Mr. Couch?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I'd like to either clarify or amend the motion to
say that this portion here that we've now signaled out to be returned to
Agriculture and not Preservation.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Was that the intent of the motion? If not, I'd like to amend the
motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Let me ask Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That was the intent. It was just to provide a. . .to reduce
the. . .1 believe about 1,000 feet now.
CHAIR BAISA: We'll get it up there in just a minute.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So essentially would have no color in there? 'Cause, I guess,
it's already Ag.
CHAIR BAISA: There you go.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, that's a little confusing, because the. . .this green
is. . .this is the. . .this is being returned to Ag.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, returned to Ag.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: This is Open Space.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It should be clear, no color.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, so.. .
MR. SUMMERS: Actually, GIS Staff, if we could just turn off the lime green color?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: He's working on it.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And actually my motion was to continue this up the
highway.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: On both sides.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: On both sides.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 9, 2012

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And Madam Chair, we can. . .since we got the idea, it's gonna
take them a while to draw that.
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So, at least we have what the.. .Mr. White has suggested so.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Comments, Mr. Couch, on the proposal?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I agree with that, 500-feet on both sides of the highway going
up is really good. Haleakala. . .not Haleakala, Haleakala Road right up over here,
I mean, we already have a lot of ag there, so this is just to prevent anything from
encroaching into that area, so I can support that motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, further comments? Let's repeat that motion one more time
so we have it absolutely correct. Would you please help us, Kirstin, if you have
it; otherwise, we'll ask Mr. White to clarify?
MS. HAMMAN: Well, I don't know if I have the exact language, but I know that GIS is
able to document it clearly on the map, but my understanding is that the Greenbelt
would be a 500-foot width along the Haleakala Bypass and I'm sorry, going to
that other parcel, I believe that's across Makawao Avenue, but I know that GIS
can document it correctly.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I think I'll try to.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White, could you, please try again? I want to make sure that we
are absolutely clear on what we're voting on, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: My motion is to return the Makawao portion, Makawao
side portion of the 57-acre parcel to Ag and create a 500-foot wide Greenbelt
from Makani Road to Haleakala Road -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do you need a second on that or . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR BAISA: N
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --and then continuing along Haleakala. . .I don't know if
this is highway or road, but.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It's Kekaulike.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Continuing 500-feet on either side of the road
except for where King Kekaulike High School is for the remainder of this map.
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CHAIR BAISA: All the way to.. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: `Til the edge of the map.
CHAIR BAISA: What is the location of the edge of that map? It's gotta have a name.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I guess to make it easy.. .
CHAIR BAISA: It's. . .is it an intersection or what is it so we that we know?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's the intersection with. . .is that Kealaloa? I think it
is.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning?
MR. SPENCE: I think that is Kealaloa.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Guys, I'm worried about "I think". I think we need to be very specific.
MR. SPENCE: Yes, it is Kealaloa.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. That's a good picture.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know for Mr. White's one, you know, that
part where they say Makawao side? Wouldn't it be easy if you said the part that
abuts or adjacent to Apana Road? 'Cause doesn't Apana Road run all along -MR. SPENCE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --that property line? Would be easier to describe it.
MR. SPENCE: The Agricultural portion would be along Apana Road.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Apana Road, yeah, make it easier, too, I mean,
since we getting into.. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, no, that's fine.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 9, 2012

CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, if we have some boundaries, I think it makes it clearer what
we're doing. I'm also concerned about the people that are not, you know, privy to
the executive session and they need to understand the boundaries of what we're
doing.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I'd like to amend the motion because right in here, now that it's
covered, there is a. . .apparently, this piece of. . .that piece of land right there has a
structure on it, so I wouldn't want to make it nonconforming. I don't know if it's
somebody's house or what that structure is.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The water tank.
MR. SPENCE: It's a water tank.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Water tank.
CHAIR BAISA: It's a water tank.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Would that be nonconforming?
CHAIR BAISA: Please, let's not get a water tank in trouble.
MR. SPENCE: We could slice that out . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR BAISA: We need water tanks.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So I want to amend the motion to yank that portion out to just
to make sure.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White? Can we just agree to that without a formal amendment?
Thank you, okay. Okay. Mr. White, does that look like what you're trying to do?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm sure it will at some point.
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CHAIR BAISA: You know, we expect miracles from our GIS guys. We're spoiled.
Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, we have an idea. They're just doing a rough
draft right now, so it's 500-feet from either side of the road and.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Right. Never mind about the drawing, but do we understand the
motion? And do we understand the boundaries of that motion? Is everybody
okay? No more questions? Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair, just a comment.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: If this is gonna see it as is then all of the property
owners along this will also be advised by the Department's written as well as
provide copies.?
MR. SPENCE: Yes, we will advise 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo, very important.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, looking at the map, again. . .can get rid of
that. So, oh, okay, so it's gonna be 500-feet wide mauka, makai, off the highway?
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. And then I think Mr. Mateo had asked the
question I was gonna ask about the property owners -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --of the particular areas. Hopefully, it doesn't
encroach it to some other areas that -CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --had, you know, they come to us for approval
so. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Correct. I think it's also important that we make the point that what or
what might finally wind up happens will be decided in the community plans. I
think that's important. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. So this is on Map U I, I'm assuming
that when we go to like Kula that these buffer zones would go all the way up to
probably Kula somewhere?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That was my intention.
CHAIR BAISA: It's your intent?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, and I. . .thank you for bringing up the community
plan, because this is just for guidance now that the details can be worked out
during the community plan process and should be done in that.
CHAIR BAISA: I think that sometimes we're getting confused about the level of
planning we're at and right now we're at the General Plan stage and we're trying
to say this is how we would like Upcountry to look. We'd like to have these
Greenbelts so that, you know, we have our beautiful view plane and keep country
looking the way it does. And when we get to the community plans, the
community plans, the CPACS will decide the details of how wide and what can
be put on it or, you know, all the details of it. Any further comments on this
proposal? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Just wanted.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Please, let's ask now, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mr. Corporation Counsel has anything to add,
comments, concerns here?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux?
MR. GIROUX: I guess the only thing I have to add is that what you have to also look at
is when you're doing these broad sweeps is to look at the land as it is and what's
underneath, you know, like Mr. Couch is doing, you know, seeing, wait a second
what is there and is that going to be consistent with what you're trying to do, so
that's all I have to add, that's my caveat.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And Chair, follow up?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We're saying. . .people are saying this is just a
guide, a guidance, really it's a little more than that, isn't it true? I mean, it's not
just, here's a little light suggestion to this community of what we want to see. It's
a actual law that going to. . .you know, I mean it's gonna, yeah, it's a guidance to
a certain extent, but I think it's a little more hard, you know, a done deal in a
sense once we pass this Maui Island Plan and then we go down into the
community detailed level.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So I understand the idea of guidance, but I think
that's a level that's gonna be set from the, you know, from the gate.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran, I believe that you are correct. In the past, the General
Plan was thought of, oh, you know, it's the, in the General Plan, it's a guidance,
whatever, but I think this Maui Island Plan is going to be regarded as law.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, okay, I just want to make sure that the
community and we all understand that, you know, the severity of that statement.
CHAIR BAISA: I can ask Mr. Giroux to embellish. Mr. Giroux, can you give us a little
bit more information?
MR. GIROUX: I think the critical juncture of, you know, is it a law or if it's guidance is
gonna. . .where you're gonna see the most impact is in subdivision, and that's
where that you really have to look at the properties and see how if these
Greenways or open space are gonna affect the ability to subdivide 'cause that's
really gonna be the biggest. The other thing is that if it creates nonconformities,
that's the other thing that you really gotta be careful of is that you don't wanna
have these single-family homes, you know, not able to do minor repairs because
they're not, you know, consistent or things like that. So that's the juncture of
what the impact is to the community and when you're doing the General Plan
level, you. . .those are the places where you have to really be cautious of what is,
what does the property look like now and what is the possible development that is
gonna occur in the future and is that gonna be consistent with the plan?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Giroux. Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Another question, I know that's Haleakala
Highway so we gonna do the same for Kula Highway all the way to Ulupalakua?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: That would be separate motion.
CHAIR BAISA: No, it'll be, have to be a separate motion.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So this is only Haleakala Highway right now?
CHAIR BAISA: Just this part right now.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. 'Cause I, you know, when you talk about
fairness, yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: We understand.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Further discussion? Seeing none, it appears that we are ready to
vote on this motion. All those in favor say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed say, "no". Chair will mark it seven ayes and two Members
excused, Member Carroll and Member Hokama.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 9, 2012

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U I.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussions on this Map Ul? Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to change the Urban Growth Boundary in
the vicinity of D062, that section right there, move it back to the highway or to the
road. . .to Makawao Road, I believe it is.
CHAIR BAISA: Let's get it up there and see what it is.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, it's right there.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second?
COI JNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a second. We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by
Mr. Victorino.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And the idea is to move that boundary right along Makawao
Avenue there.
CHAIR BAISA: Is that that 200-foot -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR BALSA: --parcel that we kind of overlooked the other day?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
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CHAIR BAISA: That takes care of it, okay. Does everyone understand what this is
about?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can we have Planning discuss why it was there?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, could you please enlighten us, please?
MR. SUMMERS: Sure, when this was discussed in previous reviews at the Planning
Commission, the Pukalani Triangle project was not included in the Growth
Boundary except for a small portion to create a main street type of environment
along Makawao Avenue, so this is the remnants of that, that small portion of the
project that was included for some commercial and service type of uses.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Is everybody clear on what this is? Seeing no hands going up,
all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We mark it seven ayes and two
Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP Ul.
CHAIR BAISA: So that's taken care of. Is there anything else that we need to take care
of on the U I Maps?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. White?
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'd like to go back. . .if you could open up to where the
church property is shown on the Pukalani side of the Bypass road, yeah. I move
to change the Urban Growth Boundary to follow along the property line here, then
to there, and as it fits there, and then back in at the edge of the blue line, blue
portion of the parcel there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair, for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. White, can you explain?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, my thought is that we can't move the boundary
here because this is already zoned Public/Quasi-Public, but these two portions of
the same TMK are agricultural in nature, the same as the land across the street and
I think to be providing as much of a Greenbelt as possible, it would benefit by us
moving that line back to this property line.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. White. Simone, any comments from
Planning? Nothing. Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Staff has done a little more research on, in this area, and
the community plan designation for those two pieces appears to be single family.
And we think their zoning is Ag and we can confirm that later, but single family
would raise some concerns at the community plan level.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well, then they can be addressed at the community plan
level.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct. Members, further comments? Seeing none, all those in favor,
say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members
excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP UI.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there anything else that we need to discuss in this. . .on this UI Map?
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Bosco [sic].
MR. SPENCE: I would just comment that.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, I'm sorry, your boss, Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: I'm sorry. I would just comment that we will contact the church
regarding this proposed change.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. That'll be very helpful. Ms. Bosco?
MS. BOSCO: Yes, if Council Services Staff can clarify if boundaries D055 or. . .and,
excuse me, D051 will be acted on, because they pertain to Map Ul. Those two
boundaries are shown in their entirety on Map Ul; however, they are not
appearing in the right, in entirety on maps within the Paia-Haiku discussion, so if
Staff could please clarify that, that'd be helpful.
CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead, Ms. Hamman.
MS. HAMMAN: Thank you, Madam Chair. That's also my understanding and I believe
it's the Chair's intent to entertain a motion to postpone the main motion on
Map UI until tomorrow, so that those areas that are entirely within Map Ul can
be acted on then, because those areas are included within the Paia-Haiku
Community Plan Area.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Hamman.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: As soon as we get through with making amendment then the Chair will
make. . .ask for that motion. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, the last action we took Mr. Spence said
he's gonna notify the church. Who owns the property going towards the ocean
and the property on the mountain side from the church?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence?
MR. SPENCE: I believe the church owns it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: All? All the property?
MR. SPENCE: I believe so. We will double check and contact whoever the owner is.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'd like to move to. . .for the
inclusion of the requested 205 acres from Maui Land and Pine and 80 acres from
A&I3 in the Haliimaile Small Town District.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion and a second. Motion by Mr. White, seconded by
Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I think the requirements for
infrastructure for the. . .what's already included in the Haliimaile zone are gonna
require a larger number of lots for the infrastructure to be at a viable level. And
Haliimaile is an area that is in the middle of an Ag area now that. . .and it's not
easily visible from either the highway or Baldwin Avenue, so I think it's an
appropriate place for us to expand available units and as we all know, what gets
approved by outline in these maps may never get built. There's a lot of stuff
that's, that has been approved in the past that for one reason or another can't be
either made feasible or isn't gonna move forward for one thing or another, so I
would like to propose that we provide some additional housing opportunities.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla?
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know, I agree with Member
White. You know, when I look at my district, Kahului, you know, we have a
whole bunch of projects that are being planned for Kahului-Wailuku, and not all
people want to live Kahului-Wailuku, even South Maui or West Maui. This will
give an opportunity for people that want to live Upcountry to get the country
feeling, to live in Haliimaile. But one of the things that kinda spur me in
supporting this project is that when we look down the road, you know, we always
talk about how long it takes from Kula to get to South Maui. What is being
planned, you know, and hopefully it's done in the next 20 years is that Bypass
between Upcountry and South Maui to provide more access to other parts of Maui
easily. And, you know, this will give opportunities, again, you know, for people
to live Upcountry, they work in South Maui, the ability to do that, so I'm gonna
be supporting Mr. White's motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Further comments, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can we see what we're talking about up on the map, please?
CHAIR BAISA: GIS, can you help a little bit? It's just a little too small. We need
kupuna font. It's the colors are, yeah.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Is this right here the 80 acres for one and then how much of this
is the 200 acres?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm not sure what the exact delineation is.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Summers can probably help us interpret.
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. This is the A&B 80-acre piece, this is the existing entitled
vacant A&B property.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And how many acres did he say for?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Two hundred and five.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Two hundred and five?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, that looks like a 250 acre.
MR. SUMMERS: This is 250 the way it's drawn at this point. This mauka portion is
roughly 250 acres, so we can try to scale it down, we haven't seen that map with
the 205 acres.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Better picture.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, possibly we can, we could either take a
short recess and have somebody from Maui Land and Pine come and identify
where the. . .where their intended upper boundary might be.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, would you like to have the person from A&B come down?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Not A&B, Maui Land.
CHAIR BAISA: I mean, sorry, MLP.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: You would? Okay. Well, why don't we take a very brief recess,
because once we leave we never get anybody back on time. Chair will give you
folks a very short recess while we get MLP down here and I see Ryan coming.
Do we really need a recess? Maybe we don't. Mr. Churchill, if you could join us
at the podium, please? With no objections from the Members and I didn't hear
any, thank you. Mr. Churchill, can you help?
MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. Good morning, Chair. Ryan Churchill with Maui Land &
Pineapple Company. I'd suggest GIS just bring the mauka boundary down
proportionally as Mr. Summers mentioned to equate to the motion Mr. White
made of 205 acres.
CHAIR BAISA: Knowing GIS, I think they can figure that out, they're really quick.
MR. CHURCHILL: I think the maps, the scenarios we provided Department included
the 250 but understanding the motion's 205, I think proportionally bring the line
down makai.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So -CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --right now where the dotted line is.. .
CHAIR BAISA: If we had that. . .those thingies, who has them?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right here, does that dotted line mean that's two for 150 acres?
MR. CHURCHILL: Correct, 250.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So if we. . .essentially the dotted line would come down
further?
MR. CHURCHILL: Correct.
CHAIR BAISA: So it'll be a smaller, smaller piece?
MR. CHURCHILL: You see the original request, Mr. Couch, on this map was the red
line and so the, that dotted was at 250, and so 205 would be further down.
CHAIR BAISA: So it's getting smaller and smaller.
MR. CHURCHILL: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any further comments? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I may have been mistaken of the number. I
thought the request was for 205 and I couldn't find the. . .my document here. If
the request was for 250, I'm okay, just change it to that line.
CHAIR BAISA: We'll need to amend the motion because it was 205.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Are you okay with an amendment?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: What is the. ..
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: The rep, Mr. Churchill.. .
CHAIR BAISA: You heard what they said, they wanted 250, actually they want it bigger
but they got 250 and. . .but they can live with 205.
MR. CHURCHILL: As the Chair mentioned, the more the better, but it's your decision
here obviously and we -CHAIR BAISA: It's really up to this body.
MR. CHURCHILL: . . .respect your decision with that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
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CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I'd like to amend. I would amend that the
acreage.. .
MS. IIAMMAN: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
MS. HAMMAN: I think the intent is clear and you don't need to do a formal
amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine, thank you.
MS. HAMMAN: The intent. ..the motion is to include 250 acres.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White, you're okay with that?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yes.
CHAIR BALSA: Mr. Victorino, seconder, you okay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yep.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Just want to make sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I wasn't the seconder, Mr. . . .
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla was the seconder, okay, good. So we've got the. . .we
wanna know who to blame here, you know. Okay. So we were at 250, and
obviously it was just an error in, you know, transposing numbers. So 250. . .and
Members, any further questions for Mr. Churchill? Mr. Mateo, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Madam Chairman. And if I'm. . .if I
stray.. .
CHAIR BAISA: It's okay, I'll. . .go ahead and stray.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: I going stray, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair has a crook.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Churchill, I have a little hesitation with your request
primarily because you already have a lot of projects not yet completed, and I
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know this is like, you know, decades down the road. I don't know how you gonna
start to achieve all these projects that you asked, you know, for approvals with
when you have no track record at this point, so that's my hesitation. Can you
kinda address that or speak towards it? Because I have a difficult time
understanding a request when prior projects are not even moving.
MR. CHURCHILL: I think that's a fair question. I think a lot of prior projects over the
years and the decades the company's been in business are moving. You see the
Kapalua Resort and the extensive development that's occurred out there. Kapalua
Mauka was stalled for many years due to the economy downturn, and there's a lot
of construction going on out there under the first phase there. Pulelehua, another
West Maui project received its entitlements, and we're just getting into design and
engineering there and those are both West Mau projects, one toward the resort
market and another towards local housing. This property is. . .will be geared
towards local housing and as you mentioned and as I've testified, it's further
down the road, you know, we expected, you know, another seven years to get
through the process and plan this project out. And I think it's important to secure
a significant amount of area, and so we could start on those investments primarily
in infrastructure, water systems, upgrading our existing wastewater plant we have
up there, and then working with our neighboring property owner on some of those
upgrades to plan for the future, and so that's why we believe it's important to get
it included in now.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you, Chair. Further questions? Seeing none, all those in favor,
say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members
excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP Ul.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Churchill.
MR. CHURCHILL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, further amendments that you want to discuss for U 1?
Planning have we covered the list or is there something that we forgot?
MS. BOSCO: Thank you. Can we clarify for the record what we just approved?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, we can. Ms. Hamman will help us.
MS. HAMMAN: I'll try, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: She takes very good notes.
MS. HAMMAN: I understand that the Committee just approved to include within the
Urban Growth Boundary, 250 acres that is requested by the landowner, Maui
Land and Pine.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I believe it was Small Town. I believe we made
it Small Town in the Boundary.
CHAIR BAISA: Small Town.
MS. HAMMAN: I apologize.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Let's make sure we got it right because guys, we can't go back.
Yes, Mr. Victorino?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If I remember the original motion, Small Town for
both the A&B and Maui Line and Pine -CHAIR BAISA: And MLP.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --right?
CHAIR BAISA: That's what I.. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The two together, right?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. That's what I understood.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I just want to make sure that that's clear.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White, are we clear?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yes, I'm clear.
CHAIR BAISA: No, we're okay, we got your motion correct since you're the maker of
the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Let me just restate it to be sure. My motion was to
include in the Haliimaile Small Town District, the 80 acre parcel requested by
A&B and the 250 acre parcel requested by Maui Land and Pine.
CHAIR BAISA: That's what I understood. Everybody okay?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Did you think the motion was something else, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I wasn't thinking the A&B was in there, too.
CHAIR BAISA: It was from the.. .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is there a way to get a recall?
CHAIR BAISA: It was there from the beginning. If I
The first motion, it was there, it was A&B and MLP.

the motion was very clear.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, the difference was the . . . (inaudible).. .
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Can I. . .Chair, can 1 do a reconsideration on the
vote?
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. You have. . .you were part of the winning.. .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The prevailing vote.
CHAIR BAISA: No, no, you were on the positive side so you can request a
reconsideration if you would like that. You can ask. . .you can make a motion to
ask for reconsideration.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I'd like to make a motion for reconsideration.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: I'll second, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So we have a motion by Member Cochran, seconded by
Member Mateo. Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, sorry, I guess I was not
completely 100 percent crystal, crystal clear on the motion so I looking to restate
my vote on this.
We'll vote on the
CHAIR BAISA:
We will vote on reconsideration first.
reconsideration, right. All those in favor of reconsideration, say, "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say no.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR BAISA: It sounds like we have two ayes and one, two, three, four, five noes so it
fails.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: That's the process.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Cochran and Mateo.
NOES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION FAILED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Anything else? Anything else that you folks would like to
discuss about Maps U 1? Otherwise the Chair will ask for a motion to postpone
the pending main motion on U 1 until tomorrow, July 10 th when we discuss the
Paia and Haiku areas.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White. All those in
favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Chair will mark it seven ayes and two Members
excused, so we now can put U 1 to bed and continue.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: POSTPONE MAIN MOTION ON MAP UI TO JULY 10,
2012.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Give us a second to get our maps out.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Get your maps out, the U2. Chair will accept a motion to
approve the 2010 versions of Maps U2 through U4, including any amendments to
Maps U. .no. That's it, okay? Including any amendments.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, move to accept the 2010 Maps U2 through U4.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: I have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Member Victorino. And
now we can proceed to those amendments. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Madam Chair, going off Exhibit C. . .you wanna just go
from the top?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, let's start at the top -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA:--and go right down the list.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: D066 is the first one for U2. Madam Chair, I move to convert
approximately 73 acres of land identified as D066, Kula Lodge Rural Area, from
a Rural Service Center Boundary to a Rural Growth Boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Discussion?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, it's my understanding this is just to. . .we got rid
of Service Center and now it's all gonna be in the Rural Growth Boundary.
CHAIR BAISA: Housekeeping, is that correct, Planning, housekeeping?
MR. SPENCE: That's correct, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright, Members, questions? Seeing none, all those in favor, say,
"aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Seven ayes, two Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U2.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, on D067, I move to convert approximately
6 acres of land identified as D067, Kula Hardware Rural Area, from a Rural
Service Center Boundary to a Rural Growth Boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And Madam Chair, this appears to be another housekeeping
issue.
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CHAIR BAISA: Planning, correct?
MR. SPENCE: That is correct, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members, further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor,
say, "aye"
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members
excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U2.
CHAIR BALSA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, instead of going down in order.. .
CHAIR BAISA: You can take the three if you want.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I would like to take a look at just Map U2 at this time for my
motions? Otherwise, if we go to D068, that's on Map U3. . .it's however you
wanna do it.
CHAIR BAISA: No, no, we doing only U2' s, I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, the main motion is U2 through 4.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, so you wanna do all?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, I would rather go just do all the U2.
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CHAIR BAISA: Why don't you do all the U2's and then all the U3's and then all the
U4's. I think that'll keep us from getting into. . .you know, how we get mixed
up. . .it's easy.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR BAISA: As we all know, this is very confusing, difficult work. I tell you, keeps
me up at night. Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So Madam Chair, the next one is D063 and I would ask if
anybody else wants to make that motion?
CHAIR BAISA: Anybody else?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I have a question.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. D063, are the lots presently all
10,000 square feet?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No, they're two acres.
MR. SPENCE: D063, yeah, they're all 2 acres.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. The one that we just approved for Kula,
D066? This is just a change in the designation, am I right?
MR. SPENCE: That's correct
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Doesn't affect the lots, right?
MR. SPENCE: Right now, no, it. . .there is no effect on the lots. It's just a designation.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, 'cause I was looking at the blue boundary
and, you know. kinda hit me, yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair would note that we did receive a lot of communication from the
Kula 200 folks and it has been all in support of leaving it alone, so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, and I agree with what you just said and
I'd rather leave it at the community plan level, let them decide if they want that,
just leave it be, so I don't think there's anybody that wants to make the motion
so.. .
CHAIR BAISA: If there is no motion then we'll move to the next item. There is no
motion, Chair sees none. Go ahead, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, D065 is the next one on U2. I move to draw a
197 acre Rural Growth Boundary around the Kula Glen agricultural subdivision
identified as the D065 subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair, for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch? We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by
Mr. Victorino. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. And this one, since I can't speak against it since I
made the motion, I can go either way on that one.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair, again, will say that from the Kula Glen area, the testimony has
been to leave it alone. So it's up to this Committee what we wanna do.
Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, following along the lines of what we
had just done and the other area of Kula 200, I can. . .I will vote against it and I
will ask to leave it as is and let them make the decision in the community plan.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other. . .Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I'll be voting against the motion.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any other comments? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I. . .this is one of those areas where I think the
Planning Director is probably correct in his analysis. We've got Rural where
we've got Ag, we've got Ag where we've got Rural, but I'm not sure that there's
enough support for this measure.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any further comment on the motion before us? If not all those
in favor, say, "aye". Opposed, no?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair marks it, interestingly enough. . .how do I count this? I think
we need. . .sorry, Ma'am, we need a roll call.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: There were no ayes.
CHAIR BAISA: There were no ayes so we assuming all noes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: All seven, yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Fine, Chair will rule it, we have seven noes and two Members
excused. The motion fails.
VOTE:

AYES: None.
NOES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION FAILED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Moving down to D064. I
move. . .yes, this is the. . .okay. I move to approve. . .or move to draw a 111-acre
Rural Growth Boundary around the area identified as the D064. Kula Rural Area
Addition 1, also known as Anuhea Place.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair, for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Discussion.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, again this was one that we had a lot of testimony
and apparently we have a lot of people sitting here watching on this, and in my
opinion most of the testimony was to allow for this to happen. My biggest
concern is. . .and if we can put this in the language in the text or whatnot is that
we don't go below RU-1. I don't want to see half-acre lots there. I don't think
that's appropriate in that location.
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CHAIR BAISA: Is that part of your motion?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, I mean we really can't do it in this portion. We would have
do it in the text portion.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Yeah, I feel that it's very
important for us to allow this particular one, because unlike the other subdivisions
where they are basically all two acres now, these are larger lots and as I've said in
the past, we're, you know, we grant large landowners the ability to do very small
lots in Ag, you know, currently Ag zoned property, and if we don't allow this, to
some degree we are saying to small landowners, you don't have the same rights
that the large landowners have, and so I'm compelled to support this measure.
CHAIR BAISA: Further comments? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, this is kind of a
controversial one and still it doesn't sit well with me. You know, hearing the
people feeling the conflict of interest between Department, church, and what have
you along this in this little subdivision. You know, after looking at the website, it
just seems like the church itself which was a big proponent in a lot of testimony
came from members of the church and what have you. It outgrew the area in
Haiku, now it's here, what's to say that it's not going to outgrow this area, and so
the, you know, in order to by putting it into Rural, they can take off, subdivide
into smaller lots. . .currently it's in Ag and they can do the two acre lots. So for
me, we're not taking away an entitlement or what have you because they are
entitled currently, they're in construction for water and what have you so there's
room for improvement. I'm voting against this and that's just my reasons. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Actually, Madam Chair, I'm ready to vote on this one.
For myself, I'm taking a look at actually what's around it and in general. . .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Use the microphone, please.
CHAIR BAISA: Get on candid camera.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Daddy. I'm ready to support this, Madam Chair. When
you take a look at the areas around this subdivision, it just seems consistent. This
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is an area of growth that will occur so I don't have any problems in being able to
support it. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino and then we'll get to you, Mr. Pontanilla. I'm sure you
wanna talk about this.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'll give it to Mr. Pontanilla.
CHAIR BALSA: Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. You know, I'm of the
same mind like Member Couch in regards to the sizes of the lot. Should we move
ahead and designate this as a Rural Growth Boundary Area, you know, I can live
with the two acres lot size. You know, I look at this and I look at one that, you
know, we approved last year or earlier in the year, Makaena Place, and in that one
particular subdivision, 100 percent of the owners of the subdivision all agreed that
they wanna go Rural. In this case here, you know, we do have a dividing
community in the area. The other thing is that the water line that is being built is,
you know, funded through nine of the. . .well, probably six of the lot owners and,
you know, in having the other lot owners in that one particular subdivision to join
in so that they can be afforded the use of that water. You know, seems like an iffy
right now, so I'm having a difficult time in this one here should we go lower than
R-2. . .not R-2 but two-acre subdivision. . .Ag subdivision, but I guess, you know,
it's gonna come through a matter, through the community plan process, what they
really want for this community, so I'm kind of mauling over this one particular
area right now. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Pontanilla. Chair also finds herself in the
same situation. My concern is that as much as I would like to make this change I
wanna make sure we have a limit into how many or how small, and the other is
I'm really concerned about the Ag that exists there. I wanna make sure we protect
it, because I do not want this thing to go to the point that people say, no, get your
pig farm out of here or get whatever it is that people are doing in Ag. Just this
morning I drove through Maui Uplands and 1 was reminded. . .I drove right by the
chicken farm again and, you know, we were all sure that that was gonna be okay
but as the things grew up around it, it had to go. And so if we can put somewhere
in this language or on our Table 8 or someplace where we can protect the existing
Ag then I can support going to Rural with, with some limit but that's my
dilemma. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No. . .it's Mr. Victorino's hand.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino, I'm sorry.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I get called all kinds of names, no problem.
CHAIR BAISA: A rose by any other name smells as sweet.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Don't call me late for dinner and I wore this pink so
you would identify me today.
CHAIR BAISA: That's right, yes, and I missed it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm devastated today, I cannot . . . (inaudible). .
CHAIR BAISA: Guys, we have to laugh a little. You gotta know that this is very tense
and very difficult for all of us.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Anyhow -CHAIR BAISA: We wanna make the right decision.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --yeah, again this neighborhood was a little
different than some of the other ones like Kula Glen, Kula 200 -CHAIR BAISA: . . (inaudible). .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's a divisive issue in within the community. So
many want, so many don't want. I agree with you, Chair, we need to put in the
language in the narrative or somewhere where this will protect all the Ag that's in
there. I agree that that needs to be done and we will work at it and wherever that
comes up I will be supportive of that. I can support the change because again,
like Mr. Mateo mentioned, the surrounding areas are ready, shows us that the
development has gone into this area and having it Rural will give them. . .actually,
would be more restrictive than Ag, you know, it really is a more restrictive
covenance [sic] when you use Rural versus Ag. So like Mr. DeLeon put in the
paper the other day, you know, if you look at what Rural does, it actually make it
more restrictive than Ag. So. . .but to protect Ag in the area and those who have
the pig farms or whatever else in there, I will look forward just like you, Madam
Chair, where we can add it in, I will support that added in. I can support the
change at this concept because I think more testimony was for change to Rural
than against, but I wanna make sure that whoever's in there, bought in there as Ag
and if they wanna keep it Ag that they will always have the opportunity in
perpetuity that Ag will remain as part of that community.
CHAIR BAISA: So it sounds to me like we have a motion but that motion, we wanna
discuss a couple of things. One would be an acreage limit to the Rural and the
second would be how do we protect Ag. Mr. Couch, are you trying to say that?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes, well, that and the fact that just because we make that a
Rural Growth Boundary, it's just a boundary, it still doesn't make those lots
Rural. They would have to come in for a Change in Zoning, by the people who
want it to stay Ag can keep it Ag, and we've already discussed that at some time
the right to farm, Mr. Giroux, you know, said pretty much it doesn't matter
whether it's Rural or Ag, the right to farm is still there. We can also mention in
our RU zoning that the right to farm exists as well so that issue that happened
with the Maui Uplands won't happen again.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair is looking for an amendment with some language.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, we can't. . .we're just doing the boundary here.
We. . .there's no. . .we can't put restrictions on this boundary, we'd have to do it
in the text.
CHAIR BAISA: I don't care where we put it but we have to put it somewhere.
Mr. Spence'?
MR. SPENCE: I don't care. We can come up with language.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence, I. . .we cannot hear you. Get near your mic.
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair, we can come up with language for the text and that would
apply to any of the Rural changes. At some point when zoning comes in, you
know, we have a whole list of things that need to be considered in applications for
zoning, and that's in 19.510 and it considers agricultural uses, it considers
archeological native species, soil contamination, all different kinds of things.
Certainly one of the things, criteria we could either add to that or add as a policy
to this plan is, you know, consider prohibitions on agricultural restrictions or
something along those lines.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. I heard a couple of things in the discussion. One was a one
acre. . Jimit to one acre subdividing and another was two. So what are we doing
and does. . .is it included in what we're doing now?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, point of order. We only did a motion to accept
the Maps, we have. . .we don't have a motion to accept the text, I believe. So we
can't doing anything to the text at this point.
COUNC1LMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes? Hang on. Mr. Pontanilla?
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Can we postpone the vote on this
one here until we get the text?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: We can do that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Hamman?
MS. HAMMAN: Madam Chair, I think it would be appropriate for the Committee to go
ahead and vote on this at this point, and then we'll be taking up the text right after
the main motion as voted on for the Maps, and so the change can be made at that
time to the text or if it's appropriate to Table 8-2.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So we can vote on this and we'll deal with it in the text here in
the Table, but would you please remind us so it doesn't fall to the cracks.
MS. HAMMAN: Yes, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much. Let us repeat the motion one more time
so we're all clear.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, the motion is to as it's stated on the grid here,
draw an 111 acre Rural Growth Boundary around the area identified as D064.
CHAIR BAISA: And this refers to that Anuhea area?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Do you want to speak?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, well, everyone knows my sentiments, but
following up on the comments that we're gonna defer to text languages, the
one. . .`cause he wants to keep it. . .you wanna keep it at on one acre, you know,
I'm looking at properties up at Honolua at 25 acres so that's 25 on one lot.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, no, it's just for this one.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, I know, but I mean if it's gonna be in the text is
it not gonna refer to every.. .
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CHAIR BAISA: Only for this area.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: We're taking the text one area at a time. I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. But then again, okay, following up with just
this area then nine acre lots, that nine dwellings on the one lot. Alright.
CHAIR BAISA: Well, we haven't decided on whether that's one. . .Ms. Cochran, we
haven't decided whether that's one acre, two acres, or whatever acres. We're just
dealing with this piece right now, right? And in the text we will decide and we
may have a hot discussion, I'm sure. Okay. Everybody okay with this motion?
Everybody clear?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. All those in favor, please say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair will mark it six ayes and one no, that's Ms. Cochran, and two
Members excused. So the motion passes.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U2.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any more on this U2 Map?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, that's all that's listed on the Exhibit C grid;
however there was testimony a while back for the areas known as Kula Kai and
Kulumanu. They're already zoned as a R-1 or -2 or R-3, which is an Urban use.
They already have Urban use.
CHAIR BAISA: And they want to stay that way.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right. If we make that and they're inside this. . .the Kula 1
Urban Growth. . .1 mean, Rural Growth Boundary, I'm. . .1 would like to make
motion to exclude or actually draw an Urban Growth Boundary around the Kula
Kai and Kulamanu subdivisions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. We have a motion by Member Couch, seconded by
Member Victorino. Discussion?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I'm not quite sure where they are on the Maps.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sure we can find it.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: We would have to find those, but they are definitely defined as
a specifically named subdivision all over the place so without.. .
MR. SPENCE: They're towards the top of that.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, my pointer's died so.. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Get a new pointer.
MR. SPENCE: Kulamanu.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Need a battery. Got one coming.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So that one is Kulamanu up there.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah. Kula Kai, I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Kula Kai, okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Where's Kulamanu? Anyhow some of these maps --
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: --the colors are so hard to see.
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
MR. SPENCE: Okay. I understand the concern of the testifiers. When, you know, this
is actually in the Urban District and it is zoned, you know, Kula Kai is zoned R-3.
These subdivisions here are actually Rural but then we also. . .we're also dealing
with the properties up here with. . .there was testimony regarding the properties
up by Kula Lodge, saying, you know, what are we doing making it Rural. The
provisions in that Table 8-2 provide for those uses. It's really up to the
Committee. . .I mean, we're not creating any nonconformities, nobody's gonna go
in and rezone those to Rural and I. . .the community plan won't change those
things either. The. . .however, if it makes the Committee more comfortable -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MR. SPENCE: --I would recommend a Small Town kind of Boundary around those
areas.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. You know, that just goes against what everything
that was. . .we were told about the Greenway there. If it's in Rural and all of a
sudden they're. . .1 mean, they would be nonconforming. That use would be
nonconforming in the General Plan. So if they wanted to add on to their house or
do something and when they went to get the building permit it would say, oh, the
General Plan has. . .if we were to pass this, the General Plan says, no, Rural, your
lot is too small. So I. . .that's conflicting information we got from the deal with
the Greenway versus this.
MR. SPENCE: I can understand that concern. We did go back and try to do
this...recraft the Rural language particular for situations like this, and it is
different than Greenways or Greenbelts. However, if it's, you know, if it makes
everybody more comfortable, let's draw a Small Town Boundary around those,
which specifically allows for Urban uses. There's going to be other places in
Kula that are going to need that as well. Let's just clarify it so there's no
question, you know, as we go forward.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: That's fine.
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CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I can amend my motion from Urban down -CHAIR BAISA: Would you amend your motion.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Seconder, okay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright, that sounds like we've got a good compromise here. Any
further discussion? All those in favor, please say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Chair marks it. . .we're down to six ayes
and three Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, and Pontanilla.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U2.

MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair, just for clarity, that was just around Kula Kai or we going
to deal.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Kula Kai and Kulamanu was the.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Both.
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MR. SPENCE: And Kulamanu.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: Well, there are other subdivisions and properties that are also affected or

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Which one would those be?
MR. SPENCE: These are. . .okay, that's Kulamanu. There's this up here by Kula Lodge.
These are actually in the State Urban District. Everything in yellow here, this is
Kula Lodge here. This is Silversword over on the other side.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So the second yellow one above Kula Lodge is State Urban
District, but what is the County zoning?
MR. SPENCE: County zoning is R-3. Those are some of the properties we rezoned in
the Interim zoning project in the late '90s.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So then that would need to be moved into the -MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --Small Town. Okay. So Madam Chair, I move to add that
subdivision as well into the Small Town Boundary.
CHAIR BAISA: Need a second, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Couch, would you repeat the motion?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: The motion is to include this subdivision, whatever it's called -CHAIR BAISA: Does it have a name?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --because it is -CHAIR BAISA: Does it have a name?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --in Urban and R-3.. .
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CHAIR BAISA: Can we have a location or something? I'm concerned that later on
nobody will know what we put in these notes.
MR. SPENCE: Lower Kimo.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Kula Orchards.
CHAIR BAISA: Kula Orchards.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, the lower one is.. .
CHAIR BAISA: The one above.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: That guy.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: That one.
CHAIR BAISA: Does it have a name? How about a street name, a location of some
kind identifying it?
MR. SUMMERS: That's Lower Kimo Drive.
CHAIR BAISA: Lower Kimo?
MR. SPENCE: It's on Lower Kimo.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I'm gonna rephrase the motion to anything inside this whole
Rural Growth Boundary that we have. . .that was passed, anything that is zoned as
a Urban use, R-1, R-2, R-3 be changed to a Small Town Boundary.
CHAIR BAISA: Is that.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Would that be enough for Planning to come up with something?
MR. SPENCE: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Does that take care of it, Planning?
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MR. SPENCE: Yes and anything within the Urban District that has County zoning -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. SPENCE: --because we're also talking about Kula Lodge -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. SPENCE: --which has its own ordinance.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, so that's the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: That's the. . .so. . .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So the rephrase.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. The motion has been restated. Mr. Victorino, second okay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion? I think we all understand what we're trying to do.
All those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no. Motion carries. We have six ayes, three Members
excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, and Pontanilla.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U2.
CHAIR BAISA: Anything else, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, that's all that's on the list for Map U2, unless the
Members, other Members have.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any further proposals in regard to U2? Seeing none.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Madam Chair, moving on to Map U3. It goes back up to
number D068, and I move to convert approximately 205 acres of land identified
as D068, Waiakoa Kula Ridge Rural Area from Rural Service Center Boundary to
Rural Growth Boundary, and that is as well as D069, from Rural Service Center
Boundary to Rural Growth Boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And Madam Chair, these are again just a change in a
designation, because we don't have a Rural Service Center anymore.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion? Mr. Spence, any comment?
MR. SPENCE: Yes, Madam Chair, we're gonna pull up the State boundaries for that so
it's real clear.
CHAIR BAISA: GIS?
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MR. SPENCE: Some things should be Rural, some things should be within the Rural
Boundary, again we're following up with this, with the last motion. To include
those other areas in the Small Town Boundary, same thing would apply here.
You have a Small Town, you have some things that are in the Urban District and
some things that are Rural, and I think the intent would be to preserve those things
within the Urban District with a Small Town Boundary and those things that are
Rural including. . .and there was some proposed growth on the makai side of Kula
Highway there, those things also should be within the. . .I'm not sure which
boundary it should be in.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It's Rural if there's nothing existing. Again, Madam Chair, I'd
amend the motion to say anything that already has Urban classification and Urban
uses to be Small town, everything else Rural Growth.
CHAIR BAISA: Is that clear, Mr. Spence? That does it?
MR. SPENCE: I believe so.
CHAIR BAISA: I wanna be careful 'cause you folks are gonna have to go with what we
decide here so we wanna be clear.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah, I do too.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: If it's State land use and County zoning. . .if it has State land
use Urban but still County zoning is Ag or Rural then I don't propose to move it
into Urban . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. SPENCE: I don't see the Kula Ridge project within. . .that needs to be shown within
the State Urban District as well. That's already been acted on.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. I know the. . .I know that the things on the mauka side. . .Madam
Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Go right ahead.
MR. SPENCE: --can we recess?
CHAIR BAISA: You need a recess?
MR. SPENCE: This is the mauka side of the road. Kula Highway is right here. In the
kinda the red is the Urban District. This is Kula Ridge, this should also be in red
and we can change that. The rest of this is within the State Rural District. Okay.
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There are a couple of properties down here that the community plan is for some
light industrial and some other uses. Those were formerly a part of the Rural
Service Center that went through, you know, the whole process.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, it's getting close to lunch. Maybe the Planning
Department can come up with -MR. SPENCE: That'll probably be better.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --what's gonna be what.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch, I think that's an excellent suggestion. So this is probably a
very good time. Mr. -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But before we do that.. .
CHAIR BAISA: --Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I remember the discussion going back and
forth as far as Greenbelts along the Kula. . .Haleakala Highway is. . .can that
somehow be shown on when they come back 'cause if they gonna work on it,
`cause I think that's also going be very important as we finish this discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I thought that was. .I'd like to make sure that
that's inclusive now and not at some later point.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. It sounds like we've come to a point where we need a recess.
We are going to then go into a lunch recess and we will reconvene at 1:30, so this
meeting is now in recess and Chair would hope very much that everybody will be
here at 1:30 so we can take off. We want to complete this section today. This
meeting is now in recess. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

11:52 a.m.
1:38 p.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the meeting of the General Plan Committee please
come to order. I want to thank everyone for hanging with us and we will resume
the discussion that we were having before the break. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. It's my understanding that we still
have a motion on the floor for D068 and D069.
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CHAIR BAISA: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And we were discussing also Kula Kai and Kulamanu, which
are two of many places that have Urban designations that we were gonna try and
put them into Small Town. In discussing that with the Planning Department, I'd
like to get some discussion from Mr. Spence or Mr. Summers. We actually allow
for what's happening in those locations in our Table 8-2. It says Rural Villages,
as part of Rural, Rural Villages may have small clusters of businesses and civic
uses mostly to support surrounding Rural residential uses and agricultural uses,
level of government services, and it goes on to say the level of infrastructure may
be lower than Small Town, and then Rural residential areas it talks about. So it
appears. . .it says Rural Areas contain a mixture of agricultural activities, low
density residential areas, and small villages. So Planning Department assures me
that those, the Kulamanu and Kula Kai type situations fit within our definition of
Rural there and there would be no nonconformities in those two, but I just want to
hear that from Mr. Summers or Mr. Spence.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Spence, comment? Or Mr. Summers or whoever's going
take this ball.
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. That's correct. We had a good long healthy discussion
about this when we debated Table 8-2 and decided to collapse these Rural Service
Center village types of land use patterns into the Rural District so that during the
community plan update we can be more specific about exactly what type of Rural
we're promoting, so we believe that the Rural Boundary does allow for that. In
addition in part 1 of the Directed Growth Chapter, Table 8-3, we define the
Growth Boundary type to also include limited amounts of Urban designated lands,
so we do think we're covered.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So with that and I guess I would like to get some assurances
from both the Director and people who down in the Department long after this
Director goes and whatnot, is there any way somebody who just wants to be
ornery can say, oh, it's Rural so you can't add on to your house because you're in
an Urban and it's nonconforming.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning?
MR. SPENCE: Say that again.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: If somebody wanted to, who was in Kula Kai say. . .wanted to
add on to their house and for all intents, purposes could, except for when they
went to get the building permit, they would say, somebody from Planning would
say, oh, no, that's in Rural, it's designated inside the Rural Growth Boundary so
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it's not in conformance with the General Plan, so therefore you don't get your
permit because you're a nonconforming use.
MR. SPENCE: Well, certainly the way that we're rewriting. . .what Mr. Summers was
saying was true and we had this discussion on 8-2, we had all these other
designations, we had Country Towns, we had. . .and my big concern was exactly
what you're talking about in that, what the heck is a Service Center, so we had a
whole bunch of residential uses within a Service Center and. . .I don't know, you
know, I mean, that to me was much more confusing. So through the discussion
what we agreed upon was doing the Urban, the Small Town, and the Rural and
within the Rural there's. . .during the community plan process we would say,
okay, there's this Rural Village and it has Urban density residential uses and it's
going to have businesses and civic uses, like community centers, and parks, and
maybe government offices, those kinds of things, and it's mostly to service the
people right within that area. Then the rural residential areas would be that, just
rural residential and it's gonna be zoned Rural at some point and not like that's
going horribly far at this time. But the idea of a Rural Village is to keep the
character and everything, but specifically to allow those kinds of Urban uses, uses
that are in the Urban District.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So there's no room for misinterpretation further down the line
saying, somebody saying, oh, they're not in conformance so you don't get your
permit?
MR. SPENCE: The. . .that's correct. There should be no room for misinterpretation. I
think. . .Mr. Summers is gonna give some suggested language to strengthen that
so it's -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: --there even less chance for error.
MR. SUMMERS: The one issue is that is we have two tables, one is Table 8-3 and then
we have this Table 8-2. Table 8-3, earlier in this Chapter discusses the Rural
Growth Boundary type and indicates the appropriate State Land Use District
which includes limited amounts of Urban. We really want to be crystal clear and
not have somebody look at one Table and not look at the other Table. One
could.. .we could. . .the Department could as part of a clean-up just slightly
modify this definition of Rural Villages to say, Rural Villages may contain
limited amounts of Urban designated lands and then including residential and then
small clusters of businesses and yada yada yada.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, and given that, Madam Chair, I'd like to stand with the
original motion for D068 and D069, and it's good that we had the discussion
about Kula Kai, and Kulamanu, et cetera, but if it all fits within this and we can
allow the Department to make those changes then I believe. . .I don't think I have
. . .do I have a motion to amend?
CHAIR BAISA: We'll ask Kirstin to help us.
MS. HAMMAN: Madam Chair, if Staff could just clarify, there were two votes that were
taken prior to the break. There was a vote to draw a Small Town Growth
Boundary around the Kulamanu and Kula Kai subdivisions so that's completed
already. Then the discussion went into a subdivision within the Kula 1 area, it
was a subdivision, I believe above Kula Orchards, and then that vote was taken
and at that point the vote changed to include any of these areas that are. . .have
State Urban District or County community plan Urban uses that those would have
a Small Town Boundary drawn around them. That vote was also taken, so I don't
know if those need to be reconsidered at this point.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, point of order on that. Those districts, all of
those that we talked. . .that she just talked about were not in under the main
motion. They were outside of the area that were involved in the main motion if
the left. . .whoever's running the left screen can show us Area 68 and 69. Okay.
So 68 and 69 is there and we. . .and those other motions that we were talking
about were way up in area. . .Kula 1, which is also included in 66, so I think those
motions might've been out of order and vote.
MS. HAMMAN: Well, Madam Chair, those motions took place and were voted on prior
to this motion, so I think if you. . .if the Committee goes ahead and votes on
D068, D069, the motion that's pending, the Committee may want to go back and
reconsider those motions for those other -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. HAMMAN: --areas.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So why don't we deal with 68 and 69 now. Any further
discussion on 68 and 69? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: What property is 69 since this is just 1.2 acres?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning?
MR. SUMMERS: Staff, could we zoom up on that and pull the TMK information.
Yeah, it's a electric substation.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Maui Electric.
MR. SUMMERS: MECO.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And we have to carve that out?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, remember when we had to carve out the
water tank.
CHAIR BAISA: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, let's make sure we leave the electric people alone. I like those
lights on.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: But, Madam Chair, that. . does that mean that we can't
have substations in Ag land?
CHAIR BAISA: I don't know, this is.. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I mean, every time we have to put up a substation we
have to change zoning?
CHAIR BAISA: I don't know, we'll have to ask the planning experts. Can you answer,
Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. I think what we're trying to do is where we have these
established uses, recognize them within the appropriate Growth Boundaries so we
can move away from Use Permits.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: 'Cause right now they need. . .Madam Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --I believe they need Special Use Permits or Conditional Use
Permits if it's in Ag.
CHAIR BAISA: We were supposed to be back to lanterns and candles.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 9, 2012

MR. SUMMERS: It depends on the size of the utility but that's the case for some of the
larger utilities, yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any further questions on 68 and 69? Seeing none, all those in
favor, please say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Chair will mark it six ayes and three
Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, and Pontanilla.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U3.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Couch, we need to deal with those other motions for
reconsideration.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, we have them in.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Would it.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, I'm thinking if we. . .yeah, we had `em in, we might as
well leave them.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Hamman, can we leave them or are we creating a conflict of some
kind?
MS. HAMMAN: Well, my understanding is that those areas were included within a
Small Town Boundary, so if that's the Committee's intent to leave that, then
that's fine. But. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence? John?
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MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Staff doesn't see any major issues with that.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Might as well just leave.
CHAIR BAISA: So going forward.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, that's all for Map U3 unless Members, have
anything else that they wanted to add to Map U3.
CHAIR BAISA: Anybody, anything else for U3? Look carefully because we moving
`em forward. Seeing none, let's move on, sir.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Madam Chair, there. . .right now on the list, Exhibit C,
there's only one. I move to convert approximately 71 acres of land identified as
D070, Keokea Rural, from a Rural Service Center Boundary to a Rural Growth
Boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Comments?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I would ask the Department. . .it looks. . .it appears to be a
house cleaning thing but now our discussion with Rural Service versus Rural, if
we're okay with just going straight Rural on that?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Summers? Oh Mr. Spence, who's gonna take it?
MR. SPENCE: It's the same thing. This is existing Keokea town, you have a number of
small businesses that serve the Community and everybody else that drives
through there, as well as Kula San Hospital. And this Rural Growth Boundary
would allow the hospital and these businesses to continue to expand, to do
whatever they need to do, this Rural Boundary denotes a character of the area that
everybody loves and wants to maintain. That's. . .it will certainly permit those
uses that are there.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Further discussion on this.. .
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran, yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think just the housekeeping measure here, it's
stated U4' s, Ulupalakuka so we're changing it to Ulupalakuka
CHAIR BAISA: New name.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I'd like it back to Ulupalakua.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I like the second name better, I mean.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Kinda cool, kuka, anyways. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Anything else? See, yes, anything over here? Planning, no.
Okay. Alright, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have six ayes and three Members
excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, and Pontanilla.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U4.

CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, that is all that's on our list for U4 District right
now; however, back when we're looking at the Kihei-Makena, there was S3
Map --
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CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --that had some Ulupalakua--not kuka but kua--Ranch Property
and S3 is not on the agenda, however that property is on -CHAIR BAISA: Is in this area.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --U4. Can the Department show us where on U4 that
map. . .that area.
CHAIR BAISA: I think Ms.. . .Mr. Couch, I think Ms. Hamman can help us.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead, Kirstin.
MS. HAMMAN: Thank you, Madam Chair. Actually, the area is not depicted right now
on Map U4, but the Committee can amend Map U4 to include that area so that it
would be on the Ulupalakua Map rather than the Makena Map.
CHAIR BAISA: So that's what we gonna try to do.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And where would that show on the U4? I see it, there it is on
the S3, but we really shouldn't be discussing the S3 Map if we can.. .
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: It's not on U4.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can we overlay it on U4. . .see what it looks like?
MS. HAMMAN: My understanding is that the Department can revise Map U4 so that at
a later date it would include that if the Committee does approve the change. I
think they can project it today, but they'll have to produce the map at a later time.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
CHAIR BAISA: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And that's what I'd like to see is projecting. . .I'm assuming it's
there, but I just want to make sure we're perfectly legal where you shouldn't be
looking at Map S3 which that is.
CHAIR BAISA: We understand?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So how. . .that blue area that will soon appear on U4, how big is
that blue area?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch, they. . .the request is to draw an approximate 223 acre
Rural Growth Boundary around the Ulupalakua Ranch Property as projected.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I'm just. . .would like. . .1'11 make that motion, but I do
need to see, you know, what the justification and whatnot is, so.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, so you did hear that testifiers who came to testify, they were all in
support.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, I move to amend Map U4 to draw an approximate,
approximately 223-acre Rural Growth Boundary around the Ulupalakua Ranch
Property as soon to be projected on the map wall.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by
Mr. Victorino. Let me correct my statement. When I'm saying people were in
support, these are the people from the Ranch. We have had other people suggest
different things.
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
MR. SPENCE: By way of explanation, this is something that. . .right now, around, if you
wanna call it downtown Ulupalakua, you have the Ranch Store, you have a couple
of other commercial uses, you have King Kalakaua's Summer Home with wine
tasting, and a number of different uses like that. Leaving those out of an Urban
Boundary or even the Rural Boundary as we're talking about here would make
those things nonconforming.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Right.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. That's kind of an issue there. The other thing is, is that the Ranch
provides housing for their employees. The. . .and if . it's really. . .Mr. Erdman
explained it to me one time and I'm forgetting some of the details, but if you work
for the Ranch for so long, I mean, you get Ranch housing and then if you. . .if
you're a Ranch employee for, I think it's like 15 years or something like that,
you're entitled to, you know, live in it after you retire, and then at some point
even they essentially let former employees stay there until, you know, they pass
away and then it becomes available to another person. I mean that's. . .if you
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wanna talk about a benefits package and, I mean, on that kind of level, that's
certainly taking care of their own. Then on the other hand, I mean, if you're
talking about preserving agriculture and promoting what they're doing with their
land in long term. . .in a long term sense, in providing that housing for their
employees, you know, that's certainly promoting agriculture. What they want to
do. . .the reason they want to do this is to preserve what they have, the ability to
do what they have and not have the questions come up. Well, you know,
Ms. Widow, you know, you don't do any agriculture, you're not performing any
of these duties anymore, so let's call it Rural, let's call it what it is. There is
absolutely no intent to do any kind of Ag or, excuse me, Rural subdivisions or
developments of any kind.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Madam Chair, my concern is the. . .I think the original
request was this purple dotted line, it's my understanding, and then now there's a
new request to be more. Is that just because there are some. . .it looks like there,
that may be a residence that's missed and.. .
MR. SPENCE: I believe they're including Pardee's residence in that. I think. . .1 believe
that's the point up here. There is a couple of other things within the enlarged
boundary that they were concerned about as well. So basically, this is a
Preservation kind of thing. They don't have any plans to develop, nothing, this
is. . .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: But is there anything to prevent them from developing? I guess
that would happen in the community plan.
MR. SPENCE: That would happen in the community plan, but let's just say for a
moment Ulupalakua Ranch sold and some corporate raider moved in. You'd
really think that community would stand for a Change in Zoning in this area for
some kind of Rural development? I don't think so.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So there are more protections further on down the line as
well.
MR. SPENCE: This is. . .1 think as this has been pointed out any number times, so for
the General Plan these are supposed to be boxes. There's gonna be detail within
the community plans, and at such time if zoning ever does take place, there's
gonna be even more conditions and more things put on it. This is, you know, I
mean this is just to provide the opportunity should State law change, Federal law
change, County law change, this helps preserve what the Ranch has for their
workers and for the Ranch itself.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Any further comments on the proposal? Mr. White and then
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Could you zoom in a little
more? I'm having a hard time telling where the winery is. Is that.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Have we got a pointer somewhere?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Everybody got pointers, so yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, we just don't know.. .
CHAIR BAISA: We don't know where to point it?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Well, if somebody knows, will they please do that.
MR. SPENCE: Dueling pointers.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And I guess, Madam Chair, my question.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: My question is, this. . .in the handout that we were given
by the Department this morning, still shows a 105 acres and Mr. Couch's motion
was for 220 acres or something like that.
CHAIR BAISA: Two-hundred-and-twenty-three acres.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Where.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Well, the explanation is this, this boundary is noted as D036 on Exhibit
C and is depicted as 105 acres on Map S3, I'm sorry, but the Director's proposing
an increasing acreage to approximately 223 acres. So that's what's happening
here.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And Madam Chair, when they did zoom in you could see, oops,
you could see that there were. . .looks like. . .somebody said that was Pardee's
place and there's a place there, so there's several places outside right now of the
old suggestion so. And I'm comfortable with the fact that we can always. . .we
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can deal with any issues that may come up at certainly community plan time and
then as Mr. Spence says, I can see where nobody's gonna be wanting to -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --allow for a zoning change on that.
CHAIR BAISA: And who owns this land?
MR. SPENCE: This is all Ulupalakua Ranch.
CHAIR BAISA: Well, I wanted you to say that, because, you know, I went to the
dedication where Ulupalakua Ranch gave a tremendous amount of land over
to. . .was it Preservation or Conservation or I'm not sure what the finite thing was,
but I think Mr. Erdman has already shown his commitment to the area and in
trying to keep it. . .keep the feeling of Ulupalakua, so I can feel comfortable with
it, but it's up to you guys, you're majority. Ms. Cochran, please?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Yeah, it's just. . .1 was just trying to
figure out why the over doubling of acreage here with the ag lands, and so I know
you're explaining it, but it goes above and beyond and way outside the scope of
current existing structures which you're saying is. . .would be nonconforming
with the General Plan so to incorporate it. For me, it's kind of a big chunk of Ag
land rolled into this Rural Boundary, and I understand it's, you know, there's
steps people gotta go through and what have you, but this is the first green light,
you know. And so for me it's just another. . .we're just. . .here we are
rededicating or renaming Ag lands into something else. And as for Ulupalakua
Ranch, I am actually classmates with Sumner so I do know him from a while back
and, you know, one of my concerns that I've found out recently through the...
through State DLNR is that a lot of their lands were not quite. . .there's a lot of
issues in how they had acquired them. So for me, it's great they've done a lot of
conservation, the whole, you know, Auwahi in that area, but there's other parts
too that doesn't really sit well for me at this point but that's just my comments.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Further comments?
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Spence?
MR. SPENCE: Yeah, I would just note that, I mean, it's a little bit hard to see up on the
wall but if.. .
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CHAIR BAISA: If we could get closer, it would help.
MR. SPENCE: If. . .on a little bit different screen and a little bit lighting conditions, that
outline. . .you can see the purple here, this is what they started with, and you can
see that there's homes, existing homes and structures outside of that original
request. They basically enlarged it to include those other structures. The, those
particular areas aren't actively. . .I can't say that they are not actively farmed.
This boundary does not include any of the area of the conservation easement that
they placed on the property ... (coughing). . . excuse me, but basically we drew
this to include the existing residences that are on that property. It's not. . .it
certainly is not the intention of any kind of development at all except to provide
for their employees.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Spence. I see Mr. Pontanilla arriving. Thank you,
Mr. Pontanilla, perfect timing. We're discussing, Mr. Pontanilla, the amending
Map U4 to draw an approximate 223-acre Rural Growth Boundary around the
Ulupala [sic] Ranch Property. And it started out as 105 acres and now it's at 223
and there's a motion on the floor to approve that, but the discussion is about the
doubling of the size and why. I don't know if you have any questions.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Not at this time.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any. . .being no further discussion, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say no.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: No.
CHAIR BAISA: We have one, two, three. . . six ayes and one no and two Members
excused. So motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Mateo.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT TO MAP U4.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, that concludes Map U4 as well, unless the
Members have any other comments or amendments.
CHAIR BAISA: That's it. And my understanding is the main motion for approval of the
Maps has been deferred to tomorrow?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No.
CHAIR BAISA: No? Not this one?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Not this one. This one.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Oh yeah, Ul, I'm sorry, only Ul . Okay. So we doing 2, 3, and 4. And
that's the motion. All those in favor say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: We have one, two, three, four, five, six. . .six ayes and one no and the
no is Ms. Cochran, and two Members excused. The motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION ON MAPS U2 THROUGH
U4, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. The next item of business. . .of course we're done with the Maps
so now we're gonna go to text. Are we done? Simone, you look puzzled.
MS. BOSCO: I. . just for clarification, I knew there was discussion about extending the
Greenbelt up the highway, the protected area. Did we want to revisit that? No?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla, before we move.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, before we move on. I don't know if
anybody made a motion to extend the Greenbelt for Kula Highway.
CHAIR BAISA: No, nobody made that motion.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. And also, continuing on on Haleakala
Highway -CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --so if nobody did then...
CHAIR BAISA: No, no we didn't and we approved the Map so we may have to
reconsider, but that's okay. Let's go right ahead with your motion.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. I'd like to reconsider that on Haleakala
Highway, first of all to extend the --
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CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead.
MS. HAMMAN: Madam Chair, I think you'll first need a motion to reconsider the. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay.
CHAIR BAISA: So then we can go and take care of your side. Can we have. . .the
winning side has to do the motion to reconsider.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Move to reconsider.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have a motion to reconsider by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by
Mr. Couch. All those in favor of reconsideration say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Chair marks it seven ayes and two
Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We're in good shape. Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I'd like to extend the Greenbelt on
Map U2, Haleakala Highway all the way to the boundary of the Rural Residential
Boundary, that blue and white line, which is close to D066 which is Kula Lodge.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right here?
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have a motion, we need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a second by Mr. White, motion by Mr. Pontanilla. We're
ready for discussion. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, this would make it consistent all the way
through. . .for Haleakala Highway up to the point of close to Kula Lodge to have
that Greenbelt so that at least you have those areas safe so, you know, as an open
space area.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Further discussion? Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: If the Planning Department can obviously notify the owners of
the land, but from the picture I don't see any kind of structures that would be
inside. But in case there are some, can we carve those out so they're not -MR. SPENCE: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --nonconforming.
MR. SPENCE: I think this property right here, I believe that's Pat Wong's property. So
I think we should probably be careful.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: But it's only 500 feet from the road so.. .
CHAIR BAISA: I think so, too.
MR. SPENCE: I know but still, I mean, we're.. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: His house is 528 feet from the road.
MR. SPENCE: So that, yes, we do need to review this and just make sure that there
aren't any structures or any. . .we're not prohibiting any -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. SPENCE: --uses. . .existing uses.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So with that. . .those substances..
CHAIR BAISA: Caveat.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: With that caveat and those changes made, I mean, I would like
to add that as an amendment if that's alright, Mr. Pontanilla?
MR. PONTANILLA: Yeah, that's good.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Just another thought is that between Mr. Wong's
property and the road, there's a parcel.. .
MR. SPENCE: This one here?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, this one right there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: On that side.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, this small one here. And basically, the 500-foot
boundary encompasses that entire parcel so -MR. SPENCE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --in that case we're gonna have to say, it shall be no
more than say a quarter of the property or, you know, a third of the property or
something of that sort so that we're not eliminating their use of the property.
So. . .but that's something I think I would prefer leaving to the Planning
Department to come up with how to deal with those.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah, for something that small we may want to consider just leaving it
out altogether. Three and a quarter acres.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Three and a quarter acres?
CHAIR BAISA: We gonna have to have some really good language, guys. I don't want
to make a sweeping thing and then we going cause problems, so with Mr. Couch's
idea of, you know, making sure that we're not causing any nonconforming uses.
And then with this thing, how do we wanna word that? Planning, help us out.
MR. SUMMERS: Okay. I think when we draw the lines we'll just look for small lots
that may be affected, any structures that might be negatively affected, and make
sure that we draw the line to not create issues for those situations.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Everybody understands what we're trying to do?

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 9, 2012

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Mateo, you okay? I'm looking at his face. You can't see his face.
I can.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair, thank you very much, and, you know,
I'm sitting here listening to what we're recommending.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: I can just picture the people at home having a cow
listening to us decide what we going do with their properties, so, you know, thank
goodness that, you know, once again, Mr. Couch is. . .asked that the Department
do contact all of the landowners again. This becomes, you know, for myself, just
becomes fearful -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: --fearful in looking at actually how we're drawing lines,
and unlike our Corporation Counsel, I do not have a comfort zone that, you know,
our actions do not preclude litigation, so I worry about the lines. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Totally understand your feelings, Mr. Mateo. I don't want people to
feel that, you know, big boys running over them again. Big brother tends to do
that. You guys are okay with the proposed motion and what we've added, how
it's been amended? Kirstin, do you have that amendment so that you're okay?
You gotta make sense out of all this stuff. I tell you, it's not easy to be the Staff
for this Committee.
MS. HAMMAN: I think the. . .I think it was a little bit general as far as these lots. My
understanding is these smaller lots will be excluded when the.. .
CHAIR BAISA: When the lines are drawn.
MS. HAMMAN: When the lines are drawn, but the. . .basically, this 500-foot Greenbelt
will be extended from, I think it was King Kekaulike Road up to Kula Lodge.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Somewhere in there.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yep. Up to the boundary just before Kula Lodge.
MS. HAMMAN: And then excluding any existing development.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Alright, everybody's okay? All those in favor, say, "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members
excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Anything else? If. . .now that we have made the last amendment
on the Maps, we can now take a motion to approve the Maps again, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, that's right, we. . .well the motion is we're reconsidering
that now.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: That was an amendment so the motion is on the floor, yeah.
MS. HAMMAN: Right, so you're back to the main motion.
CHAIR BAISA: As amended. So it's your amendment?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It's on the table, yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: It's on the table and we have a second so we're legal. Okay. All those
in favor, in say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say no.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: We have one no. We have six ayes, one no, two Members excused, and
no is Ms. Cochran so we have it for the record.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION ON MAPS U2 THROUGH
U4, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So we are done then with the Maps and we are ready to start on
the text. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Just if Staff can give us a heads up as to what page we're gonna
start on the December 2010 text.
CHAIR BAISA: Eight-three-three, right?
MS. HAMMAN: On the Planning Director's marked up version, it would be 8-33
through 8-39. On the 2010 version, it's Pages 8-31 through 8-35.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes? I'm sorry. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, before we go into the text, I think there is
one more area that we need to take care of as far as Greenbelts. . .that Kula
Highway from where. . it's gonna be pretty tough because you got subdivisions
that are already abutting the highway. But there are some large landowners in the
vicinity from, I guess, King Kekaulike High School up to Ulupalakua. And if
we're gonna do it the same as Haleakala Highway then we need to take a look at
Map number 4. . .U4.
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CHAIR BAISA: Staff?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: We'd have to reconsider again.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, so.. .
CHAIR BAISA: --so we need to reconsider Map U4, again?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla, are there any more. . .this is a real . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, no, just to Kula Highway.
CHAIR BAISA: Just Kula Highway, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, if we gonna do the Greenbelts to ensure
that there's open space in between, at least 1,000 feet.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, we.. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But this is not as clean as the other one. Maybe
we can have some comments from Planning.
CHAIR BAISA: Why don't we have a comment from Planning about how to proceed
here?
MR. SPENCE: I mean we just. . .when you look from Haleakala Highway from the high
school on up to the Kula Lodge area, you basically have two or three owners with
a couple. . .maybe a couple little ones. You know, that's. . .those are very large
acreages, they don't have any plans to subdivide or anything, at least that I'm
aware of When you're talking about Kula Highway, you're talking hundreds of
small landowners. I would. . don't like to venture what subdivisions are
currently pending, you know, who all would be affected by it. It would, there
would be a whole lot of research and a whole lot of.. .I mean, there's. . .it worries
me to go there.
CHAIR BAISA: Would it be possible, Mr. Spence, when those who are legal beagles
here, could this be deferred until the very end of the mop-up or even possibly to
the community plan stage?
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MR. SPENCE: I think this one because it's so detailed, if there should be some kind of
open space around the highway, this should be handled on a community plan
level.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, you know, looking at the Map U4,
probably from Keokea to going west I guess, would be the cleanest. The
in-between from Keokea back to King Kekaulike High School going be little bit
tough.
MR. SPENCE: Even.. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Even Keokea.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Even Keokea?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. SPENCE: You know, Keokea on out to Ulupalakua, you still have a lot of small
landowners, Hawaiian Homes -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yep.
MR. SPENCE: --I don't even wanna think about resolving conflicts for that kind of stuff
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I had mentioned this to Mr. White originally
that, you know, Haleakala and Kula Highway, and when in doing some research
over lunch, I found it virtually impossible. You know, there were some small
areas that you had landowners that you might, but many of these people have built
close to the highway if not right on the highway and that stretches all the way
down to Ulupalakua. I looked at number of maps and different owners, different
TMKs, so I would think this one would be really hard and I think this should be
left to the community like some other areas. Let the community decide where
they want and then those people are involved, a part of that community and
they'll speak up. Many of them not here today and, you know, we might really
jeopardize the future of some of these landowners, and they are family and
friends, small landowners. Hawaiian Homes is part of this also. There's also
some State property and other abutments along that. . .all along that highway, so I
would hate to try to venture. . .I think Mr. Pontanilla has a great idea but this one
would make it really really hard. I think I'd rather see it in the community plan.
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MR. SPENCE: Yeah, and I think one of the things that we discussed in a previous
Chapter in this Plan was developing and adopting some kind of Scenic Corridor
Ordinance so, you know, then you could take a lot of these details into account
rather than, you know, broad brush catching people and you don't really want to
and et cetera, et cetera, so there's gonna be a lot of different ways to deal with it.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Spence, for that information. I
would agree this would be tough. I would agree to that and if and when they do
the Community Plan Amendment, you know, the group can take a look at this and
I like, you know, what you just said about the view corridors -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --you know, sometimes we lose it, yeah, like
over here we starting to lose it so, okay, we leave the responsibility to those
people that reviewing the community plans.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Pontanilla. Well, that CPAC is gonna be
very busy in. . .with details. Okay. Anything else? Mr. Couch, I think we're
ready to start with the text.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Madam Chair, I move to approve. . .actually, let me ask
you how you would prefer to do it? You wanna just go through the whole thing
or you wanna go each area, each subtitle area?
CHAIR BAISA: Well.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I. . .we've got a. . .it's concise enough we can do the whole
thing.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So, Madam Chair, I move to approve the text starting on
Page. . .on the Department's marked up version, Page 8-33 through 8-39.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved. . .second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright, we have a motion to approve the text from Page 33 to 39 on the
marked up version. Chair is open to any suggestions or amendments.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
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CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: On Page 8-33, the very beginning where it says MakawaoPukalani-Kula Planned Growth Areas, the marked up version includes six
Planned Growth Areas and lists them and including Piiholo South and Pukalani
Triangle. I move to remove. . .change the six to four and remove Piiholo South
and Pukalani Triangle from the text.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White [sic] and everybody
heard the motion. Further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just a correction, it was me not Mr. White.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, just so Mr. White doesn't get, you know -CHAIR BAISA: I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --get in trouble.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We'll get it correct. We want it on the record.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I don't wanna blame somebody for the.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino, okay. Let's put the
blame where it belongs. Okay. All those in favor, please say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members
excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, this may get very hairy in the future, Mr. Victorino, they'll be
knocking on your door.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that's right.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, that's all I have up to Page 8-35. If other
Members have any prior to 8-35, I'd be.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any. . .anything here that you would like to have corrected or
anything you wanna add? Mr. Summers, anything we're missing? If we. . .if
you, guys, Planning, if we're missing anything let us know, okay? Yes, Simone?
MS. BOSCO: This is right before the Planned Protected Areas, right, you're going up to
Page. ..
CHAIR BAISA: We are on Page thirty. . .what did you say, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thirty-three to up to just after Seabury Hall on Page 35.
MS. BOSCO: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
MS. BOSCO: I'm fine.
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CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, so we're okay? Okay. Please stop us as we go if we're missing
something. You folks have been keeping track of a lot of things. Okay. Yes,
Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: Okay. I just say that the inset Maps will be adjusted to reflect the new
Growth Boundaries so it's understood.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair on 8-35 I move to strike everything from 8-35
through 8-37 at the top all the way up to but not including Pukalani Expansion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair, for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And, Madam Chair, the reason I brought that up is because
it's. . .discusses Piiholo South and Pukalani Triangle.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Further discussion, Members? Seeing none, okay. We're gonna
vote on this whole section at once, right? Okay. Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Call for the vote.
CHAIR BAISA: Is that the end?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, that's just. . .we haven't voted yet on removing those
sections.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. All those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members
excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Moving on.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, as far as what is listed in the text, I don't see any
other changes. There are some things that we need to add, however. . .and that is
the Haliimaile additions.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And Planning Department, correct me if I'm wrong on other.. .
if there's any others.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Yes, Staff does need to develop a story for Haliimaile as
well as something short for Anuhea Place.
CHAIR BAISA: And Simone.
MR. SUMMERS: And there'll be a little bit of clarification on the protected areas, so.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Just out of curiosity to the Department, how come. . .I mean, we
had a smaller section for Haliimaile that was already in there and we don't have
any story on it.
MR. SPENCE: Because the. . .what we had proposed for Haliimaile was just the existing
town with the existing Urban areas, we hadn't proposed any expansion for it.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So, right, this is only --
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CHAIR BAISA: So it was not in.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --expansion areas. Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: So Staff will be developing language to match with the actions that
have been taken and we'll catch that on the wrap-up.
MR. SUMMERS: That's correct.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Alright. Moving ahead, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Just would like to. . .somewhere in here is where we need to
discuss our concerns about Rural, especially Anuhea Place, and -CHAIR BAISA: Wherever . . . (inaudible).. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --keeping the density. We do mention it as a matter of fact. It
is mentioned on Page 8-33 actually, so we just want to highlight that, but we also
need to mention probably in the Upcountry Greenway. . .maybe wanna change
that to Upcountry Greenway/Greenbelt, because we added that whole Greenbelt
on Haleakala Highway.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So if they could add some language to facilitate that as well.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning?
MR. SUMMERS: Sure we can do that.
CHAIR BAISA: And that will take care of our concerns about ag and have we made a
decision as a group? We haven't about the minimum for the Rural.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, according to the. . .on Page 8-33.
CHAIR BAISA: Where is.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: There is something on there. It says, it's not the intent of the
Rural Growth Boundaries for Agricultural subdivisions to rezone lands within the
boundary to higher densities than is already permitted but to apply a Rural
District, and then it says whatever. . .that is reflective of existing conditions or
that is directed by community plan. The community plan shall determine the
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appropriate densities and standards that shall apply within the Upcountry Rural
Growth Boundaries.
MR. SPENCE: So, that line.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, let's be very clear about what we're agreeing to.
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair, that language was intended for if we're going to
redesignate Kula Glen and Kula 200 in those kinds of subdivisions. That
was. . .the concern is that people would just en masse come in and change their
zoning to something more dense and so.. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: So since we left them alone.. .
MR. SPENCE: Yeah, that section isn't necessary anymore.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Wait, wait, hang on.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I disagree.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino, I'm getting to you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, and I'm tending to follow Mr. Couch's
thought process that that would. . .could be applied to Anuhea. Why not? I mean,
wouldn't this apply exactly what we'd been talking about? Why wouldn't it? I'm
asking, Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. There was two different things that happened. There was the
Planning Director making some proposals that are following the community plan
that said, rezone these subdivisions to the two-acre Rural District. Then there was
others where there was request by Members of the community saying, hey, we
wanna, you know, be it within this Rural Boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: And the intent was to gain a little bit of additional density, so my
thought. . .what Staff had proposed to me was that, you know, maybe we should
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just do a little story on Anuhea Place saying no less than one acre because that
was the discussion and no restriction on the agricultural uses.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you would add that and take this one out
entirely?
MR. SPENCE: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, it would replace this.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Alright.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm very comfortable with Mr. Spence's proposal
limiting it to one acre, but again it gets back to, how do we allow our families to
create affordable housing for their children and there's no more affordable house
than one that's built on land that's already paid for or purchased long ago. So I,
you know, again go back to. . .these are people that are asking for that
consideration with lots that are significantly larger than a two-acre lot and for
many of those in Kula 200 that came to testify, they already have two lot. . .two
houses on their lot, and so I'd like to be able to afford these folks the capacity to
do something for their kids.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White, Chair would entertain a motion to be very clear where this
Committee stood so that when it gets put in the text we don't have any mix—up,
the language that we want, and I'm hearing two things. One is no less than an
acre in Anuhea and that there would be no restrictions on ag. Is that what I'm
hearing?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's correct and I would add to that. We've had a lot
discussions about clustering, and there was no reason why we can't look at
applying clustering options for Anuhea, but I guess we have to draft the
ordinances first.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, we gotta do it with what we have now, yeah. So Chair will
entertain a motion.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I move to add to that paragraph. . .or we can. . .actually, it's up
to the Committee to either to that paragraph or somewhere when we talk about the
story for Anuhea itself
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: To limit Anuhea to one, R-1 in. . .and also to allow, you know,
the right to farm.
CHAIR BAISA: I don't know if we wanna use that language. Would that work? I don't
understand.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I guess the language would be to disallow any agricultural
restrictions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Is that okay, Planning? Just wanna make sure we meet your
requirements. Okay. We're okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And I just want to add that to the end of this paragraph that
we're talking about on 8-33, because I would like to keep that paragraph in or put
it in in the -CHAIR BAISA: In the Anuhea.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --in the Anuhea story.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. Okay. Everybody clear?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I don't know which would be cleaner.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence? I mean. . .I'm sorry. Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Staff can look at both options. Because we're talking
about a specific subdivision, it may be more appropriate to include it in an
Anuhea story.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: I think so. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What Mr. White brought up about clustering in
other areas.
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CHAIR BAISA: Later.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Later. Oh, okay. Oh, I was just asking, I mean.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, later. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair, I have a question.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: If we're gonna allow this. . .I know this is just a
General Plan and when come to the community plan it becomes more specific.
You know, I look at the density that it's gonna be created in this area, and when
they come in for, I guess, permits for subdividing their property we have other
ordinance that need to be taken care of should they fall into affordable housing
criteria and road improvements, the whole bit. And if the families come in
individually, how do we handle that?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence?
MR. SPENCE: Whenever somebody comes in for subdivision, and if you drive down
some of the roads in Haiku you'll notice the road gets really wide in one area and
then it immediately goes.. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, it stop right there.
MR. SPENCE: Yes, so.. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I know about deferral agreements, okay, I know
about deferral agreements when we defer road improvements for different areas.
MR. SPENCE: Well not. . .I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Well, if we gonna go and use deferral
agreements, you know, probably not, I don't wanna come back over here with the
same situation that we have in Lahaina right now with all the deferral agreements
that we've provided so that family subdivisions can go ahead. But, you know,
that's one part of the ordinance that bothers me right now, the deferral
agreements, but I'm just try. . .you know, see if this would apply similar to that.
MR. SPENCE: Well, I wasn't referring to deferral agreements. I was referring to when
one property comes in and subdivides, the Department of Public Works says,
okay you have to, you know, you have to make this roadway dedication and

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 9, 2012

improve that roadway frontage along your property. That's why it's wider in one
place and then the following property who hasn't subdivided, it's narrower. So,
and that's just to take care of the substandard conditions that exist in some of
those areas. When you're talking about going from Ag to Rural, I think it's like
two feet wider. We're not talking about a lot. Some of the other standards are
different but, you know, everybody would. . .when people come in and subdivide
or come in for Changes in Zoning, they're generally required to address larger
issues, not just their own kuleana.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So after the CP, they come in for zoning for
permits, then all of this takes place.
MR. SPENCE: That's correct. Then there. . .well, there's Conditions on Zoning, too.
They have to come back to this body for the Community Plan Amendment as well
as for Change in Zoning.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Still get that question mark on my face, though.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. If I haven't answered that sufficiently, I'm not sure.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, another question to the Department. If
somebody were to subdivide, let's say a five-acre lot into five one-acre lots,
doesn't that trigger. . .that's more than a family subdivision, right? I think family
subdivision is only four so if they go to five then there's all kinds of things
including workforce housing.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Is that right?
MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So there's a real incentive not to subdivide more than four, is
that. . .was that a safe statement to say? Probably Mr. Summers would be a better
person.
MR. SPENCE: That's safe to say there's incentives on both sides to. . .work force
housing kicks in, your roadway improvements kick in. If you're doing more than
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a three-lot subdivision, your subdivision standards kick in, so part of the reason
for that change is, you go down like Maha Road in Makawao Town and you look
at some of those properties with 10 or 12, essentially cottages on it with no
subdivision improvements, no curb, gutter, sidewalks or any of those things.
Public Works changed their. . .the way that they do things that. . .if there's more
than three--I think it's three or more--they start requiring subdivision
improvements so everything has to be built to standards. You're not talking just
about, you know, the number of lots. Everybody goes, thinks, you know, five
acres, you can do five one-acre lots. That's incorrect, you might get four
depending on the configuration of the land after you dedicate roadways and
easements and all the rest of the things that go with it. All those County
subdivision requirements take up a lot of room.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So I guess that's for. . .some Members were concerned about,
you know, you have a nine-acre lot, you can subdivide down to eight or nine, you
know, sub-lots. That would be very expensive because of all the requirements
including workforce housing and. . .1 can't remember where "Show Me the
Water" comes in that, too, even though this place might have its own water, I'm
not sure. But that's also a kind of a governor for not over subdividing in, I mean,
increasing the density by a lot, in my opinion.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion? Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I'm glad we taking this, you know, we
having this discussion and the main reason is that we wanna make sure that
people understand there are some, I guess, hurdles down the line that need to be
addressed.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, this is not a green light is what you're -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Exactly.
CHAIR BAISA: --trying to say. Amen.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Exactly. So there.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Yellow lights.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yellow, big yellow.
CHAIR BAISA: Slow down.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla, good advice. Okay. Anything further?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So we're still on the motion to add that language to, I guess, the
Anuhea story?
CHAIR BAISA: Correct. Anything more? Seeing none, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Couch? Oh, you guys, Planning, okay? Okay. Yes,
Mr. Summers, you're trying to say something?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Just one comment because of the very unique situation
with the Ulupalakua Ranch Rural Boundary, if the Committee would like the
Department to try to draft a little story for that as well to reflect the unique
situation out there?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Is that already in the South Maui one or was that pulled out?
MR. SUMMERS: We've pulled it out of the South Maui Maps so it will be part of
Upcountry.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Yes, without any.. .
CHAIR BAISA: I don't think anybody has any objections, right? No. I think that would
be very helpful. You know, this text later on is gonna be very valuable when
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we're not around and other people are reading it. Simone, are you trying to say
something?
MS. BOSCO: Yes I am. Members.. .
CHAIR BAISA: You know, they have to flag my attention. Go ahead.
MS. BOSCO: Thank you. Members, there is some language that I would like to propose
to clarify the Preservation, the protected area that originally was within the
Pukalani Triangle area. That Preservation area was always on the Maps, it still is
on the Maps; however, I'd like to offer some language that would clarify the
intent of that protected area, if I may?
CHAIR BAISA: Any objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Seeing none, alright, Simone.
MS. BOSCO: Thank you. It would probably be. . .it would probably fit best
after. . .within the Planned Protected Areas Section, and I'm not sure if we're
there yet. Are we acting on that section yet, before I proceed?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: We don't. . .there is no Planned Protected.
CHAIR BAISA: There is a Planned Protection Area. We're gonna get to it.
MS. BOSCO: Okay. So should I wait until you make a motion for that section?
CHAIR BAISA: But you still are gonna draft language, right?
MS. BOSCO: We have the language ready.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, you have it here?
MS. BOSCO: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Well, when we get to that section, we'll talk about it. Okay?
Alright. Moving forward.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Where is that section she's talking about?
CHAIR BAISA: It's further on. It's on Page.. .
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MS. HAMMAN: It's 8-39.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, it's on 8-38. . .no, I'm. . .yeah, I'm in the Ramseyered. . .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, we've already discussed that, but if you want to add
more, `cause we talked about it on the. . .in that section to add the whole thing
about the Greenway that we added all along Haleakala Highway, the Greenbelt,
yes.
MS. BOSCO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So we've already discussed this. We can certainly do more.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, if there's more we can just add it.
MS. BOSCO: Okay. Thank you. It's not long. I'm basically suggesting that after the -CHAIR BAISA: We don't delete it out.
MS. BOSCO: --after the.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Kirstin will give us a copy, hold on, Simone. It helps when we have it
before us. I keep telling these people I need a longer arm. Us, short people,
we're challenged. We need kupuna font, Ms. Hamman, can we put that up loud
big so that somebody can see it? We're gonna claim age discrimination here.
MS. BOSCO: Okay. Thank you, Members. Council Services Staff has projected the
proposed language. Essentially, this addresses the Corn Mill Camp -CHAIR BAISA: Bigger.
MS. BOSCO: --Protected Area which is currently. . .currently in a Preservation
Boundary and the language states, the intent of the Preservation Boundary shall
be to protect and preserve historic resources that shall not preclude the adoptive
reuse of the existing Corn Mill Camp Historic Complex. The Secretary of Interior
standard shall be utilized for rehabilitating historic structures.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved, Madam Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Very good. We have a motion by Mr. Victorino, seconded by
Mr. Couch to approve this language. Any questions, comments? Seeing none, all
those in favor, say, "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Chair will mark it seven ayes and two
Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have before us this language. . . (inaudible).. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I see no further -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --on mine, I have no further corrections. If the Members. . .if
other Members do, it's. . .this would be the time.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further corrections, amendments?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I just have a question, I guess, to Department in
relation to transit corridor type uses. Is these Greenways and Greenbelts and what
have you we've been discussing, would that be. . .could we utilize it for that
purpose in the future maybe somewhere if we ever intend to create a type a transit
system?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning?
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MR. SUMMERS: I think the intent was non-motorized corridors with these Greenways.
I would say that we have a very conceptual transit corridor map in Chapter 6 that
we've deferred for future discussions.
CHAIR BAISA: We are putting that with.. .
MR. SUMMERS: So we can look at in that context as well as a GPAC version. They
came up with a transit map as well, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. I just. . .I guess my question is
because I hate to. . .you know, so we're just not gonna be able to in the future. So
as long as. . .1 guess we keep it at the forefront of our mind when we get back to
discussing the transit corridors and what have you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. It's one of those items I have on my don't
forget to do list.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. But.. .
CHAIR BAISA: We are gonna deal with transit corridors. We have to. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So the main motion.. .
CHAIR BAISA: The main motion as amended. All those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 9, 2012

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. More? More? That's it. Members, that completes the review of
the Makawao-Pukalani-Kula areas. Is there anything that we need to take care of?
Speak now or forever hold your peace, or at least until we get to wrap up. Go
ahead. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Just to remind the Members that we have a motion that has
been postponed until tomorrow about the rest of Ul.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members, we have posted an agenda for tomorrow at 9:00 a.m.
The Committee will discuss the Paia-Haiku-Spreckelsville areas and the areas on
Map U 1 that overlap with Map N2 for Paia and Haiku at that meeting. Is
there. . .yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: One last thing is, you know, we added a whole bunch of stuff, a
whole bunch of stories to this. I would like to reserve the right to take a look at it.
I don't know how long it's gonna take and obviously they won't get it done `til
tomorrow. . .on tomorrow.
CHAIR BAISA: Tomorrow? Tomorrow they... (inaudible).. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Because we're still on that section.
CHAIR BAISA: Tomorrow they on to Paia and Haiku and Spreckelsville.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: But I'd like the reserve the right to come back to that text and
really take a look at it.
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely, when you guys have it ready if you would please give it to
the Committee, we'll take a look at it, and then of course we'd want to review it at
the final, but if you have it ready we'd appreciate the opportunity to take a look,
okay, before the finale. Okay. Anything else that we need to discuss before the
day is over? The Chair would like to thank the Members very, very much for
coming in today. I really appreciate your help and support. I'd also again like to
thank the public for all that you've been putting up with, you know, the delays in
the time and your input has been extremely valuable in helping us make our
decisions, so I wanna thank all of you and I want to thank everybody who has
contributed. Particularly, I'd like to thank the staff, the Planning staff, the GIS
staff, and the Committee Staff, they are working really, really hard to help me get
through this, so I'd like to thank them. And without any further business, this
Committee Meeting is adjourned. . (gavel).. .
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